
MINUTES 

MONTANA SENATE 
54th LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC HEALTH, WELFARE & SAFETY 

Call to Order: By CHAIRMAN JIM BURNETT, on January 27, 1995, at 
1:08 pm 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Sen. James H. "Jim" Burnett, Chairman (R) 
Sen. Steve Benedict, Vice Chairman (R) 
Sen. Sharon Estrada (R) 
Sen. Arnie A. Mohl (R) 
Sen. Mike Sprague (R) 
Sen. Dorothy Eck (D) 
Sen. Eve Franklin (D) 
Sen. Terry Klampe (D) 

Members Excused: Sen. Larry L. Baer (R) 
Senator Baer joined meeting later. 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Susan Fox, Legislative Council 
Karolyn Simpson, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Committee Business Summary: 
Hearing: SB 17 

Executive Action: SB 95 

{Tape: 1; Side: I} 

HEARING ON SB 17 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

SENATOR TOM KEATING, SD 5, Billings, said SB 17 deals with HIV, 
AIDS testing and how it's supposed to fit into the law. Preceding 
his presentation, he directed attention to the statutes to give a 
better idea of how the bill fits into the law, and how this bill 
melds with the law. 

The handout with Part 10, that deals with AIDS education and 
prevention, the first paragraph is a statement of purpose. 
EXHIBIT 1. The whole purpose of SB 17 deals with public health. 
Consider that AIDS education and prevention is in Part 10 of the 
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codes. The handout of the general provisions of Part 1, 50-18-
101, Sexually Transmitted defined. EXHIBIT 2. 

SB 17 doesn't do much more than is already in the statutes, 
with regard to dealing with this infectious disease as a public 
health matter. The NEW SECTION, Section or SB 17 reads: "It is 
the intent of the legislature to treat AIDS, HIV-related 
conditions, and HIV infection in the same manner as other 
communicable and sexually transmitted diseases, with ~egard to 
testing, reporting, partner notification, and disease 
intervention." SB 17 will move part of the language from the AIDS 
education and prevention section of the code, to the sexually 
transmitted disease section of the code. It will remove anonymous 
testing and will require the public health officers to follow-up 
on positive HIV tests to notify sexual partners that they have 
been exposed. 

The handout with Part 6, Government Health Care Information, 
50-16-603. EXHIBIT 3. Confidentiality of health care information 
is specific. Keep in mind, that confidentiality is written into 
the statutes. Page 3, (18) of SB 17, "written informed consent" is 
deleted. Consent can now be given orally, written consent is not 
required under this proposal. Under Testing and Counseling 
(Section 3 of SB 17), there is still a requirement for 
counseling. Page 4, Ln 25 of SB 17, Consent need not be given. 
There are some very limited occasions when co-sent is not needed. 
It deals with the use of human body parts for research or for 
transfer of body parts. Still under those two sections, there is 
not identification of the person whose body parts or blood has 
t~en tested. Even though, the person is gone and this has to do 
~~ch research, there is no identification of the individual. 
Confidentiality is the byword of this proposal. 

When a health care provider or custodial employee of the 
Department of Corrections and Human Services is exposed to blood 
or other body fluids that may be HIV iniected, consent need not 
be given. Ttat person can have a test of that fluid without his 
consent. This is for the public health worker. There are 
exemptions from consent for medical providers, in certain cases. 
Those exceptions are very limited and very specific, and 
confidentiality is maintained. 

Confidentiality is explicit on Page 7, Section 4, section 
50-16-1009 of SB 17, Confidentiality of records. Health care 
providers who do the followup after the test are required by law 
to treat the testing with extreme confidentiality. 

Under anonymous testing, a person can go into a clinic or 
test, not give a name, address, phone number, or any 
identification at all, given a number, and remain anonymous. The 
test is taken, then the person can come back and for the results 
of the test, or they can calIon the phone, give their 
identification number and obtain the results of the tests. If 
they test posi~ive, there is no obligation for them to reveal 
their identification, and there is no obligation or requirement 
for a followup that their sexual partners be notified. Under SB 
17, if it is accepted by the legislature, identification would be 
required in a positive test. The results of the test would then 
be made known to the public health officer, through the 
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confidential process. The public health officer then, without 
revealing the identification of the person, the time, place or 
any other information about that contact between that person and 
names of those who have been given as sexual contacts, would then 
go to those have been exposed and explain to them that they have 
been exposed to HIV, and suggest that they go get tested. 
Confidentiality remains throughout. 

It is difficult to describe, to the committee, how the 
public health is threatened by HIV. HIV is a virus. There are 103 
strains of the HIV virus and is the fastest mutating virus that 
is known today. There is no cure. There is no vaccine. It is 
extremely dangerous. Over 1% of our population is now infected 
with HIV. He said that he has been told, that the person infected 
with HIV is most infectious in the early stage of infection. So, 
time is of the essence of reporting. People must be educated that 
it is an epidemic - it's serious. All of the public must be aware 
that HIV is a sexually transmitted disease. It takes a specific 
decision to engage in an act in which the transmission is 
possible. Education is important so that people will know what 
they are being exposed to when they engage in sexuality. 
Education is essential to protecting the public health. 

HIV is not necessarily a homosexual disease. About 70% of 
those who have tested positive for HIV have engaged in homosexual 
activity. But it is a heterosexual disease as well. The number of 
females who are carriers is increasing. Because the virus is 
transmitted to a fetus, there are children being born who test 
HIV positive. 

Once HIV is in the body, about 10 years later you can expect 
that the virus will develop into AIDS, with the life expectancy 
of about 10 years. Most of the people who are infected now are in 
their late teens and twenties. By age 35, a lot of these 
individuals will be dead because of this disease. 

To those who fear if anonymous testing is no longer 
available, that somehow they will be exposed to public knowledge, 
that is not the case - that is not the intent of this 
legislation. The confidentiality was there long ago when syphilis 
was put on this list in the 1930's - that was the stigma of the 
age. Confidentiality was essential to get people to come in for 
testing to get control of the epidemic. The confidentiality law 
has never been breached. 

SB 17 does not intend any list of names and addresses that 
would be published, exposed, revealed, or available to casual 
observers. The information from these tests would be as 
confidential as medical doctor's file, the privilege of 
confidentiality between the physician the patient. 

Many of those who have tested positive, are concerned about 
their partners and don't want them to be infected, and want them 
to be notified and tested. But, there are many more who do not. 

He urged consideration of applying SB 17 into the sexually 
transmitted section of the codes, so that we can have a better 
handle on this epidemic, the public health officers will do their 
duty, the state of Montana will fulfill its obligation to the 
people of the state by protecting them under the public health 
law. 
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Proponents' Testimony: 

Joanne Shearer,RD, MS read her written testimony ln support of SB 
17. EXHIBIT 4. 

Dr. William Wise, an internal medicine physician who recently 
retired after practicing medicine for 34 years, spoke in support 
of SB 17. For the last 10 years he worked at the VA hospital at 
Ft. Harrison, MT, with 6 of those years in the out-patient 
department. He is President of the Montana Health Alliance, a 
group of Montanans of medical and interested people who came 
together 2 years ago. 

He read some of the regulations that are on the books in 
Health and Safety regulations. 50-17-105 on TB. EXHIBIT 5. He 
asked the rhetorical question "How many people have you seen die 
of TB?" But this regulation is on the books. You don't see 
anything like that for AIDS, and people are dying from AIDS. 
There's a very small percentage of those with AIDS that have out­
lived the averages. 95% of the people who contract AIDS die. 

He continued reading the regulations for TB, 50-17-108. 
The regulations are for TB, and people rarely die from it. 50-18-
101, 50-18 106, 50-18-107, 50-18-112 Sexually Transmitted 
Diseases. When he worked in the Ft. Harrison VA out-patient 
department,they saw approximately 20 patients per day in 6-year 
period, and saw several patients wanting anonymity for HIV 
testing, but there isn't anonymity in the VA any more than in the 
military. There is a computerized record of all who enter the VA 
for treatment. 

They explained the differences between anonymity and 
confidentiality to the patients and the patients were not worried 
about confidentiality because the information wouldn't get out. 
He feels that a lot of people are confused about the difference 
between anonymity and confidentiality. 

The Center for Disease Control and Prevention estimates that 
there are about one million or more people in the u.S. that have 
HIV, with about 375,000 of those that are known. This means that 
about 60% of those with HIV, carriers, who don't know they have 
it, and if chey have it, almost all are promiscuous or drug 
users. 

Fifteen years ago AIDS, HIV was not even known. Ten years 
ago it was defined and record keeping was started. Now it is 
known that the primary cause of death in men ages 25 to 44 is 
HIV-AIDS. The fifth most common cause of death in females is HIV­
AIDS, and sixth in the 15-24 years olds. AIDS is not stopping it 
with the present methods. 

Ben L. Lindeman, R.N. and Physician Assistant, in Helena spoke in 
support of SB 17. He has been in some form of medicine for 
fourteen years, as a orderly, an R.N., and now as a Physician 
Assistant. During the last fourteen years, he has experienced a 
great deal of frustration dealing with patients who hav~ HIV or 
other communicable diseases, the frustration being, educating 
both those people with disease and those with whom they have had 
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contact. In clinical practice, many patients don't understand the 
difference between anonymity and confidentiality. He feels that 
the medical practitioners in the state of Montana needs to have 
their hands untied to be able to educate and prevent the spread 
of AIDS. 

Gary Swant, a biology, human anatomy, and sex education 
instructor at the high school level read his written testimony In 
support of SB 17. EXHIBIT 6. 

Diane Hoffman, from Helena, and has been an educator for 24 
years, presently teaching in the Helena school system. She is 
also a wife and ~other, has been involved in promoting health and 
fitness in her classes. For fifteen years, she has served on 
FOCUS (Friends of Children Under Stress), which approached 
children's dysfunctions in their lives. She attended the last 
three HIV-AIDS conferences, the last being the 1994 conference. 
She read excerpts from a statement from W. Shepherd Smith, of 
A.S.A.P. (Americans for a Sound AIDS/HIV Policy). EXHIBIT 7. 

Russ McCurdy, a Respiratory Therapist at St. Peter's Hospital, in 
Helena spoke in support of SB 17. He feels that, as a health care 
worker, that health care providers should be assured that testing 
will be done before being exposed to possible HIV body fluids. 
As a taxpayer, who ultimately pays for the testing and treatment 
of AIDS, feels that there needs to be more done for the money 
being paid in taxes. There needs to be a complete job, rather 
than a half-way job. 

Laurie Koutnik, executive director of Christian Coalition of 
Montana r read her written testimony in support of SB 17. 
EXHIBIT 8. 

Arlette Randash, representing the Eagle Forum spoke in support of 
SB 17. She read a column from the January 2, 1995 edition of the 
Independent Record. "Ambulance crews and other emergency medical 
workers must be told when they handled a person with an 
infectious disease, even if the workers were not exposed to the 
disease, Attorney General Joe Mazurek ruled Friday. In a formal 
opinion, he said the law contains no prerequisite for such 
notification. Mr. Mazureks's decision, which has the force of law 
unless overturned by a court, was issued to Bob Robinson, 
Director of the Department of Health and Environmental Sciences. 
The list of diseases includes AIDS virus, hepatitis, 
tuberculosis, meningitis, plague, diphtheriar and rabies. Mr. 
Mazurek told Robinson that the notification mandate does not 
conflict with another law protecting the confidentiality of 
health care information." She feels that if Attorney General 
Mazurek thinks that ambulance crews and other emergency medical 
workers deserve that kind of treatment, that the sexual partners 
of those who are infected deserve it also. 

Opponents' Testimony: 
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Elizabeth Olberding, M.D., a member of the Governor's AIDS 
Advisory Council, spoke in opposition to SB 17. The council has 
fourteen members, appointed for Governor Marc Racicot. These 
members represent many facets of Montana. She read the Position 
Statement on Anonymous Testing, Written Informed Consent and 
Partner Notification for HIV infection from the Governor's AIDS 
Advisory Council. EXHIBIT 9. 

She feels ihat if the point of SB 17 is to improye public 
health, it will not do so. If people do not come in for testing, 
then those who have HIV-AIDS wi~ _ not be known. The fear level 
for this disease still exists and education is important. It's 
very important to get people in for testing. If anonymous testing 
is eliminated, as was shown in Oregon, does not work. There is no 
data available to show what happens when testing is confidential 
rather than anonymous. 

Joan Miles, Lewis & Clark County Health Officer and Director of 
the City/County Public Health Department, testified against SB 
17. She feels that SB 17 will not protect the public health. 
There are two reasons that HIV infection cannot be treated like 
other communicable and sexually transmitted diseases. First, it 
doesn't act like other diseases. People can walk around, 
asymptomatic for years, unlike other sexually transmitted 
diseases where people can have lesions, are sick, and know they 
have the disease and come in for treatment. People who have HIV 
can walk arcund asymptomatic, and will never come in for testing 
unless they know they can come in anonymously. HIV-AIDS does not 
have a cure and nothing can be done to improve the status of 
people who have the infection. As a public health worker, she 
encourages people to come in for testing, encourages them to let 
her know who their partners are, and teach them ways to minimize 
the spread of the disease. She said that another reason that AIDS 
cannot be treated like other sexually transmitted disease is that 
the victims who have HIV are not treated like the victims of 
other diseases. There is a great stigma attached. Unless people 
can get past the fear of not remaining anonymous, they won't come 
in for testing. She gave some state-wide statistics for 1994. 
More people come in for testing when the tests are anonymous. 

{~~pe: 1; Side: B} 

Kathy Hayes, R.N., employed by the Mi.ssoula County Health 
Department as a Disease Intervention specialist with the AIDS 
program, read her written testimony in opposition to SB 17. 
EXHIBIT 10. 

Brien Barnett, representing the Associated Students of the 
University of Montana, in Missoula, read his written testimony in 
opposition to SB 17. EXHIBIT 11. 

James Christensen, a Montana native and has AIDS, read his 
written testimony in opposition to SB 17. EXHIBIT 12. 
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Dr. Connie O'Conner, a General Practitioner at the Leo Pocha 
Clinic in Helena and a member of the Governor's AIDS Advisory 
Council, spoke in opposition to SB 17. Accounting for more than 
7% of Montana's population, people of color account for 13% of 
Montana's AIDS cases. 23% of female AIDS cases in Montana are 
Native Americans. The numbers are increasing and minority 
populations are disproportionately affected by this disease. The 
Leo Pocha Clini6 is an urban clinic funded by the Indian Health 
Service. They offer confidential HIV testing to their'patients 
and do about forty tests per year on Indian people. Eighteen 
patients had anonymous test done at the Lewis and Clark Health 
Department in a year. About one-third of the tests on Indian 
people in Helena were done anonymously, knowing there was a 
confidential site available. Many times, they hear from their 
patients that they come to the urban clinic because 
confidentiality on the reservations is a problem. Everyone knows 
everyone else's business. Data has shown that Indian people 
choose anonymous testing even when confidential testing is 
available. 

She said that doctors are being sued for breaches of 
confidentiality with respect to HIV disease. Because the cases 
are settled out of court, there are no numbers available to 
support this. 

She feels that informed consent in writing is very important 
for HIV testing. Written informed consent verifies that the 
patient is aware of risk of the given procedure. With this test, 
the patient must be informed that a negative test today may not 
be valid if he was exposed to HIV during a high-risk behavior 
three weeks ago. If he is not informed, he may assume that he is 
negative and never return for retesting, which may delay the 
treatment and put others at risk. Written informed consent 
protects physicians from legal action if the patient claims he 
was not told by the doctor about the test. She thinks the best 
way to get people to come for testing is to offer them a choice 
between confidential and anonymous testing. 

SENATOR BAER came in to meeting. 

Sharon Howard, Public Health Nurse, with twenty years of 
experience in the state of Montana, read her written testimony In 
opposition to SB 17. Exhibit 13. 

REP. CARLEY TUSS, HD 47, Black Eag1e,in Great Falls, MT spoke in 
opposition to SB 17. She said that anonymous testing in an acute 
care setting is very important. In her work with risk management, 
with a background in nursing, she often tests employees who have 
inadvertently been stuck and tests the patients whose blood was 
involved. For them, she offers anonymous testing because of the 
possibility of erroneous reports going to insurance companies, 
and the resulting negative consequences. 
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Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

SENATOR FRANKLIN asked about what is currently being done In 
practice for contact and interviewing. 

Kathy Hayes said that when someone comes into an anonymous 
testing site, a number is given, no name is given. When the 
individual come~ back for the results, and if the result is 
positive, the public health worker talks to the individual about 
the disease, and ho~, can they protect their partner. The 
individual can give only the information that they wish to 
divulge. 

SENATOR KLAMPE asked how, under SB 17, would the public health 
officer know the name of the individual being tested. 

SENATOR KEATING replied that at the time of testing the name of 
the person would be revealed to the doctor, medical provider or 
tester. If the test is positive, the public health office would 
be notified of the carrier, with name and address. The public 
health officer would then interviEw the individual to obtain the 
names and addresses of the partners. 

SENATOR BAER asked about the difference between the 
confidentiality given to HIV positive patient now, and does it 
differ from what is proposed in SB 17. 

SENATOR KEATING replied that Part 6, Government Health Care 
Information, Communicable Diseases 50-16-603, confidentiality of 
health care information. Confidentiality is written into the law. 

David Herrera, an HIV and AIDS counselor from Billings replied 
that with the issue of confidentiality, the concern is really 
with anonymity. With anonymity the indiv:dual has a guarantee 
that there will not be a breach in confidentiality. Most people 
with HIV receive services, not anonymously, but they do build 
trust with their provider and give names. Most people realize 
that there is confidentiality in the health care system, but 
testing was set up on an anonymous basis to encourage people to 
come in for te~ting. 

SENATOR SPRAGUE asked what can be offered to those who test 
positive for HIV. 

Dr. Elizabeth Olberding replied that it's necessary ~o get people 
in for testing and education about modifying high risk behaviors. 
There are treatments availab~e for those who are HIV positive and 
asymptomatic that mayor may not be useful, but there are 
medications that can be offered that will decrease the risk of 
contracting some of the opportunistic infections. 

SENATOR SPRAGUE asked if the risk of identification would be 
offset by the medical treatment available. 

950127PH.SM1 



SENATE PUBLIC HEALTH, WELFARE & SAFETY COMMITTEE 
January 27, 1995 

Page 9 of 10 

Dr. Olberding responded !1Yes,removing the fear and getting 
someone to access and developing a relationship with a provider. 11 

The fear is great, but if someone comes in and education is 
provided, so they can handle the situation better, and have a 
contact person to deal with. 

SENATOR KLAMPE referred to page 5, Part C of SB 17, when a health 
care provider ii exposed to blood or other body fluid~ that may 
be affected. He asked who determines whether the sample should be 
tested. 

SENATOR KEATING replied that he did not have an answer to that 
question. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

SENATOR KEATING said that there are both citizens and medical 
people on both sides of the issue. He referred to the statute 
Part 1, 50-18-101, Sexually transmitted diseases. HIV is the 
causal virus of AIDS, is a sexually transmitted disease, and 
should be treated as such. There are specific directions in 
subsequent sections of the codes specifying powers and duties of 
the public health officers. Section 50-18-105, the Department of 
Health and Environmental Sciences has the duty and obligation to 
promogate rules dealing the HIV. SB 17 will remove the anonymous 
testing and informed written consent, which are the things that 
create the fear of this bill. The question is confidentiality and 
anonymity. Because of anonymity, the numbers of those infected 
with HIV and the spread are estimates. Anonymity allows some to 
fall through the cracks. Under confidentiality, the concern is 
that with those who are now testing anonymously will no longer 
test because they are afraid that confidentiality won't work. 
What needs to be decided, is anonymity the way to go or is 
confidentiality the way to go. Education and knowledge are the 
things that are needed to educate against this epidemic, with 
imperial data being necessary for this. It is important to know 
the carrier so the partners can be notified. Early detection is 
not a cure but it is helpful. He feels that with confidentiality, 
there can be early response to notify the partners that they have 
been exposed, then be tested, and can then notify their partners, 
so that at some point the spread of this disease can be 
interdicted. The most important thing that can be done is 
education about this disease, and how to protect against it. 
Getting rid of anonymity, and imposing confidentiality is the 
best way to go, with regards to protecting all of the people 
against this disease. 
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EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SB 95 

Motion/Vote: SENATOR BENEDICT moved the AMENDMENTS to SB 95 DO 
PASS. The motion CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment: 2:50 PM 

Chairman 

JB/ks 
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SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

MR. PRESIDENT: 

Page 1 of 1 
January 27, 1995 

We, your committee on Public Health, Welfare, and Safety having 
had under consideration SB 95 (first reading copy -- white), 
respectfully report that SB 95 be amended as follows and as so 
amended do pass. 

That such amendments read: 

1. Page 5, line 2. 
Following: "15," 
Insert: "or a person practicing pursuant to 37-15-305" 

2. Page 5, line 24. 
Strike: "a qualifying" 
Insert: "the practical or written" 

3. Page 5, 
Following: 
Insert: ": 
Following: 
Insert: "; 

line 25. 
"required to" 
(a) " 
"37-16-402 11 

(b) take a test of the applicant's knowledge of the 
provisions of Title 37, chapter 16, and applicable rules;" 

Following: "and" 
Insert: "(c)" 

-END-

Coord. 
of Senate 231535SC.SRF 



(4) specify recommended medicnl precaul.ions and treatment for each 
1l,iectious disease subject to this part. 

History: En. Scc. 4, Ch. 300, L. Hltl9; umd. Sec. 5, Ch. 17G, L. 1003. 
Compiler's Comments 

1993 Amendment: Chapter 176 in three 
places, before "exposure", deleted ·un· 
protected". 

50-16-706 through 50-1£'>-710 reserved. 
-

50-1G-711. Health care facility and emergency scrviccs organi:w-
tion responsibilities for tracking cxposure to infcctious dilwusc, (1) 
The health CRre facility and the emergency services orgnnizntion shnll develop 
internal procedures for implementing the provisions of this chapter and 
department rules. 

(2) The health care facility shn1l have avniln!Jle at all times a person 1.0 
receive the form provided for in 50-1G-702 containing a report of exposure to 
infectious disease. 

(3) The health care facility shall designate an infectious disease control 
officer and an alternnte who will be responsible for maintaining the required 
records and notifying designated officers in accordance with the provisions of 
this chapter nnd the rules promulgated under this chapter. 

(4) The emergency services organization shall name 11 designated officer 
and an alternate. 

History: En. Sec. 7, Ch. 476, L. 1993. 

Parts 8 and 9 reserved 

Part 10 
AIDS Education and Prevention 

Purt Cross-Referenccs Uniform health cure information, Title flO, 
Right of privftcy guaranteed, Art. II, sec. eh. 16, part 5. 

10, Mont. Const. 

50-16-1001. Short title. This part may be cite(j as t.he "AIDS Prevention 
Act". 

lIistory: En. Sec. I, Ch. Gl1, I~ HlR9. 

GO-l6-1002. Statement of purpose. (1) The lq.:islal.ure recognizes that 
the epidemic of human immunodeficiency virus (I !IV) infect.ion, the cnusat.ive 
agent of acquired immune deficiency syndrome (AIDS), and related medicnl 
conditions constitutes a serious danger t.o the public henlt.h and welfare. In 
t.he absence of a vaccine or a cure and because of t.he sexual and int.rllvcnous 
drug use behaviors by which the virus is predominat.ely spread, ('ont.rol oft.he 
epidemic is dependent on the educlltion of t.hose infect.ed or at risk for 
infection. 

(2) It is the intent of the legislature that education directed at prcvent.ing 
the transmission of I!IV be provided t.o those infected nnd Ilt risk of infecl.ion 
and to cntreat such persons to come forward t.o determine t.Jwir I IIV infecl.ion 
stntus and t.o obtain npproprint.e educntion. 

History: En. Sec. 2, Ch. 614, L. l!l8!t 

$£)-;'7£ hCALTH & WELFARE 
t=: X~ 1111 t{Q) 

CATL_ \ - 2 1- 3 :) 
61L.l NO._ S6 \:J 

SEN;nE HEALTH & WELFARE 
EXHiBIT NO. __ 1 __ _ 

DATLJ/A Z I qs 

BILL NO. S B I 7 

• of 



IIIIIiII 
[;O-II;"WO:\, DcfinilionH. As us(~d in this part, the following ddinili\Jn~ 

upply: 
(1) Utdf)!)" mCllns Ilcquircd immune deficiency syndrome as fur! 

Jefincd l,y the department in accordance with standards promulgated G~~, 
centers for disease control of the United !)tates puGlic hcalth scrvicc. 

(2) "Contact" means: 
(II) an individual ident.ified by thc subject of nn I I1V-relntcd tcst as 11 I '. or present scxual partner or as a person with whom the suGject has sh[lL, 

hypodermic needles or syringes; or 
(b) any other person who has been exposed to the test subject in a manl 1, 

voluntary or involuntary, that may allow HIV lrnnsmission in accordalllll'<' 
with modes of transmission recognized by the centers for disense contro: 
the United States public health service. 

(:3) "Department" means (he department of health and environmer I; 
sciences provided for in 2-15-~.O1. II1II 

(1) "Hclllth cure facility" mcans a health cnre institution, pl'ivatc or 
public, including but not limited to a hospital, nursing home, clinic, Glc d 
bunk, Glood centcr, sperm Gank, or laboratory. .. 

(G) "Health care provider" means a person who is licensed, certified, or 
otherwise authorized by the laws of this state to provide health care in Lhe 

ordinary course of business or practice of a profession. The term docs I' 
include a person who provides health care solely through the sale or dispe_ 
ing of drugs or medical devices. 

(G) "IIIV" means the human immunodeficiency virus, identified as 1 p 

ClIuslltive agent of AIDS, and all HIV and IIlV-related viruses that dam, I. 

lhe cellular branch of t.he humnn immune or neurological systems and le'-l~ 
lhc infected person ir.' ,iunodeficient or neurologically impaireu. 

(7) "IIIV-related condition" means a chronic disease resulting from inf. -
lion with IIIV, including but not limited to AIDS and asymptoma. 
ICropositivity for IIIV. 

(8) "HIV-related test" means a test approveu by the federal food and dl 
administration, including but not limited to an enzyme immunoassay ane l 

western blot, that is designed to detect the preseoc<, of HIV or antibodies") 
lilY. 

(!J) "Legal guardian" means a person appointed by a court to assume Ie· 
lIuthority for another who has been found incapacitated or, in the case 0_ 
minor, a person who has legal custody of the minor. 

(10) "Local board" means a county, city, rity-county, or district board "f 
health. 

(11) "Local health officer" mcnns a county, city, city-counly, or distr~ 
hellith officer nppointed by the local board. 

(12) "Next of kin" means an individual who is a parent, adult chir -, 
(l'lIndparent, ndult sibling, or legal spouse of a person. 

(13) "Person" means an individual, corporation, organization, or oth~ 
leglll entity. 

(11) "PosHest counseling" means counseling, ronducteu at the time tl 
f1IY·related test results are given, and i;- Iude~, at a minimum, writt.t1IIII! 
mllterials provided by the department. 

-
-
-
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- (15) "Pretest counseling" means the provision of counseling 1.0 Lhe suhject 

-
-

prior to conduct of an lIlY-related test, including, at. a minimum, written 
materials developed and provided by the department. 

(16) "Release of test results" means a written authorizat.ion for disclosure 
of HIY-related test results that: 

(a) is signed and dated by the person tested or the person aut.horized to 
act for the person tested; ftnd 

(b) specifies the nature of the information to be disclosed anel to whom 
disclosure is authorized_ 

(17) "Significant other" means an individual living in il current spousal 
relfttionship with another individual but who is not legally a spouse of that 

- individuaL 
(18) (a) "Written informed consent" means an agreement in writing that 

is freely executed by the subject. of an l-llY-related test, by the suhjed's legal 
_ gunrdian, or, if there is no legal guardian and the subject is unconscious or 

otherwise mentally incapacitated, by the subject's next of kin, significnnt. 
other, or a person clesignnted by the subject in hospital reconls t.o act. on the 
subject's behalf, and that includes at least the following: 

-
(i) an explanation of the test, including its purpose, pot.ential uses, limita· 

tions, and the meaning of its results; 
(ii) an explanation of the proredures t.o be followed for confieknlinlily, 

blood drawing, and counseling, including not.ificnt.ion that the test is voluntnry 
and that consent may be withdrawn at any t.ime unt.il the blood sample is 
taken; 

(iii) an explanation of wlwt lwr and to whom the subject's name ancl Lest 
_ results may be disclosed; 

(iv) a statement that t.he t.est may be obtainc~d nnonymously if the: suhjc~rl 
wishes; 

(v) the nilme and a(ldress of a health care provider whom the subject 
- approves to rcre:ive the suhjpcL's test results nnel to provide llw suhjed. with 

postt.est counseling; and 
(vi) if the consent is for a test being performed as pnrt of nn npplicalion 

_ for insurnnce, a statement thill. only a positive lesl. result will be rt:portecl to 
the designated health cm-e provider and thal npgal.ive test results may be 
ohtained by the subjert from the insurance company. 

(b) The department shall develop a form ngreement. that. may hf: used for 
- purposes of this subsection. 

-
-

History: En. Sec. 3, Ch_ 614, L. 10R0; amd. Sec. 1, Ch. f)-H, 1.. l!¥.lL 

50-Ill-lOOt through GO-1(l-lOOG reHcrveu. 

5(}"11l-lOO7. TCHting - counAeling - inrormcd conflcnt - penalty. 
(1) An IIIY-relnted tpst. may be oreIerpd only by 1\ health ('ilrc provider nnc\ 
only after rl'ceiving the \vriUpn inf()rmc~d consent of: 

(n) the subjert. of the test; 
(b) the subjed's lpgal guardian; 
(c) the suhjerl's next of kin or significnnt. oj lWI- if: 
(i) the subjPct is unronsrious or ot\wrwisp llH'nl;dly ir\('ilpil('ililt(~d; 
(ii) thert' is no kgnl guardinn; 
(iii) t\1!'rc~ arc' nwdical indic;lIions of iln IIIY-rc·lakd condition: ;lnd 

, . 
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(iv) t.lw ksL is IIdvisalJle in order t.o determine the proper ('ourse of 
trcatment of t.he subjed; or 

(d) Llw. lbjed's next of kin or significant other or the person, if any, 
dCflignllt.ed by the subjed in hospital records to nel on the subjed's lJehalf if: 

(i) the subjeel is in II hospital; lind 
(ii) t.he cin:umstlln('(~s in subscc!.ions (l)(c)(i) through (1 )(c)(iv) exisl.. 
(2) When 1\ healt.h care provider orders an I IIV-relat.ed test, the provider 

also certifies that informed consent hns been received prior to ordering an 
IIIV-relaLed tesL 

(:3) Before the subjed of the test executes an informed consent agreemenl, 
lhe health care provider ordering the test or the provider's designee must give 
prclest counseling to: 

(n) the subjed; 
(b) the subjeel's legal guardian; 
(c) the subject's. next of kin or significant other if: 
(i) the subjeel is unconscious or otherwise mentally incnpacitated; and 
(ii) there is no gunrdian; or 
(d) the subjecL's next of kin or significant other or the person, if any, 

designated by the subjeel in hospital records to act on the subject's behalf if: 
(i) the subject is in the hospital; and 
(ii) the circumstnnces in subsections (l)(c)(i) and (l)(c)(ii) exisL 
(1) A health care provider who does not provide HIV-related tests on an 

nnonymous basis shnll inform each person who wishes to be tested that 
nnonymous testing is nvailable at one of the counseling-testing sites estab­
lished by the department, or elsewhere. 

(G) The subjed of an III V-related test or any of the subject's repre­
sentntives authorized by subsedion (1) to act in the subject's stead shall 
dcsignate, as part of a written informed consent, a health care provider to 
receive the results of an I1IV-related test. The designated health care J>vider 
shall inform the subject or the subject's representative of the results in lncrson. 

(G) At the time the subject of a test or the subject's represr.',tative is given 
the test results, the health care provider or tf-,e provider's dCc;;6nee shall give 
lhe subject or the subject's representative postlest counseling. 

(7) If a Lest is performed as part of an application for insurance, the 
insurance compnny must. ensure that: 

(n) negat.ive results can be obtained by the subject 01' the subject's repre­
scntative upon request; and 

(b) positive results arc returned to the health care provider designated by 
lhe subjed or the subject's representative. 

(8) A minor mny consent or refuse to consent to be the subject of an 
IIIV-related test, pursuantt011-1-102. 

(9) Subsec!.ions (1) through (G) do not apply to: 
(a) the performance of an IIIV-related test by a health care provider or 

health care facilit.y that procures, processes, distribulef, or uses a human body 
part donnt.ed for a purpose specified under Title 72, chapter] 7, if the test is 
necessary to assure medical acceptability of the gift "Jr the purposes intended; 

CoOl 
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(b) the performance of an IllV-relat.ed t.est. for t.he purJlOS(~ of research if 
IJ,,~ If'st.ing is performed in a manner by which the identity of t.he tesl suhject 
is not known nnd may noL be retrieved by lhe rescnrcher; 

(c) the performance of an IIIV-related test when: 
(i) t.he subject of the lesL is unconscious or otherwise mental'y in­

capacitat.ed; 
(ii) there nre medical indicat.ions of nn HIV-rcillted condit.ion; 
(iii) t.he lest. is advisable in order to determine the proper course of 

treat.ment of the subject; and 
(iv) none of the individuals listed in subsection O)(b), (1)(c), or (1)(d) ex is!.'! 

or is available within a reasonable time after the test is determined Lo be 
advisable; or 

(d) the performance of an IlIV-related test conducted pursuant to 
50-18-107 or 50-18-108, with the exception that the prcLest and posUest 
counseling must still be given. 

(10) (0) If an agent or employee of a health care facility, a health care 
provider with privileges at the health care facility, or a person providing 
emergency services who is described in 50-1G-702 has been voluntarily or 
involuntnrily exposed to a patient in a manner thnt may allow infection by 
HIV by a mode of transmission recognized by the centers for disease control 
of t.he United States public health service, the physician of the patient shall, 
upon request of the exposed person, notify the patient of the exposure and 
seck written informed consent in accordance with guidelines of the centers 
for disease control for an IlIV-related test of the patient. If written informed 
consent cannot be obtained, the health cnre facility, in accordance with the 
infectious disease exposure guidelines of the health care facility, may, without 
the consent of the patient, conduct the test on previously drawn blood or 
previously collected bodily fluids to determine ifthe patient is in fact infected_ 
A healt.h care facility is not required to perform a test authorized in this 
subsection_ If a test is conducted pursuant to this subsection, the health care 
facility shall inform the patient of the results and provide the patient with 
posttest counseling_ The patient may not be charged for a test performed 
pursuant to this subsection. The results of a test performed pursuant to this 
subsection may not be made part of the patient's record and arc subject to 
50-lG-lO09(l) . 

(b) For the purposes of this subsection, "written informed consent" means 
an agreement in writing that is freely executed by the subject of an HIV-re· 
lated test, by the subject's legal guardian, or, iflhere is no legal guardian anl 
the subject is incapacitated, by the subject's next of kin, significant other, 01 

a person designated by the subject in hospital records to act on the subjecl'1 
behalf. 

(11) A knowing or purposeful violntion of this section is a misdemeano 
punishable by a fine of $1,000 or imprisonment for up to G months, or both. 

History: En. Sec_ 4, Ch. 614, L. 1989; omu. Sec. 2, Ch. f>-14, I~ lWl; amu, Sec. 6, CI 
476,1.. 19<J3. 
Compiler's Comments 

1993 Amendment: Chapter 476 in (10)(a) 
deleted reference to subsection (I) of 
SO·} G-702; and m"de minor changes in style. 

ca 
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!)O-){)-'l()OH. 'l'cHling' of uonorH of OI'g'anH, liHHucH, anu Hemen rc­
quired - penally. (1) Prior to donat.ion of an organ, semen, or t.issues, 
lilY-related Lesting of /I prospective donor, in accordance wit.h nationally 
IIl'Cepl.ed sl.andards IIllopted uy the department by rule, is required unless the 
transplanlation of lin indispew ,tile organ is necessnry Lo save a pat.ient's life 
lind Lhere is not sufficient. lime to perform nn lilY-related lesL. 

(2) A knowing or purposeful violation of this sedion is a misdemeanor 
punishaule uy a fine of up Lo $1,000 or imprisonment of up to G months, or 
I.JOlh, 

lIiHlory: En, Sec, f" eh, Gl·1, L, Hl8!lj nmd. Sec. 3, eh. f)-H, L. 111.11. 

CroRR-HeferenceR 
Uniform Anntomicnl Gift !\cl, Tit.le 72, eh. 

17. 

G{)-16-100H. Confidentiality of records - notificatiun of contacts 
- pcnalty for unlawful diHeloHul·c. (1) ExcepL as provided in subsection 
(2), a person mny not. disclose or ue compe1Jed Lo disclose t.he identity of 11 

suuject of an I IlV -relnted test or Lhe resulLs of a LesL in n manner LhaL permits 
identification of the subject of the tesL, except Lo the extenL allowed under Lhe 
Uni form Ilcalth Care I nformation Ad, Tille GO, chnpter IG, par\. 5. 

(2) A local board, loenl henlth officer, or the depnrtment mny disclose the 
i(h~nt.it.y of the subject of an I IIY-relat.ed Lest or t.he t.esL results only to the 
ext.enl allowed by lhe Government Ileallh Care Information Ad, Tille 50, 
chapter IG, parl G, unless it is in possession of that information because a 
health eare provider employed by it provided health care to the sulJjecl, in 
which cnsc the Uniform I IealLh Care Information Ad governs the release of 
that. information. 

II1II 

II1II 

II1II 
(~n If a health care provider informs the subjed of an lIlY-related test 

that t.he resull.s are posilive, lhe provider shall encourage the subjeclto notify 
persons who arc pot.ential conl.acts. If the suujed is unable or unwilling to 
notify all conl.acls, the healt.h care provider may nsk the subjecllo disclose 
voluntarily the identities of I.he contacts and to nulhorizc notification of those 
contacts by a heall.h cnre provider. A notification may state only that the 
contact may have been exposed 1.0 IllY nnd mny not include the time or place 
of possible exposure or the identity of Lhe subject of the l.CSt. 

.. 
(4) A person who discloses or compels another to disclose confidential 

health care inform,d ion in violat.ion of this section is guilty of a misdemeanor 
punishable by a fine of $1,000 or imprisonment for 1 YC;;;', or boLh. 

IIiRlory: En. Sec. G, Ch.I;H, L.I!)!'!); .. mu. Sec. <1, eh. r~<1, 1.. l!l!.ll. 

!)O-16-10lO through f;O-lo-1012 rCHcrvcU. 

!)O-16-101a. Civil rcmcuy. (1) A person aggrieved uy a violation of this 
part has a right of action in t.he disLrict courl and may recover for each .. 
violaLion: 

(n) against. a person who negligently violates a provision of this part, 
damages of $S,OOO or ncl.ual damilges, whichever is great.er; 

(b) ngninsL a person who int.entionally or recklessly violates a provision IiIIIl 

of t.his part., damages of $20,000 or adual damages, whichever is great.er; 
(r.) rCilsonilble ntlorney fcps; and 
Cd) ot.her appnJprial.c relief, including injundive relief. 

&03 

III 



EXHIBIT_---</i.--__ ... 
DAT~F ___ /_-~~7_-_9_o_-_ 
~! ~1--_-5_B.-....}_7 ...... -r 

f>O-17-\O) IIEAJ:l'IJ AND SAFI'~TY 

(2) An action under this section must be commenced within :3 years after 
the cause of action accrues. 

(:n The depart.ment may maintain a civil action t.o enforce this part. in 
which the court may order nny relief permitted under suhsecl.ion (1). 

(ti) Nothing in this section limits the rights of a subject of an I II V -related 
test to recover damages or other relief under any ot.her applicable law or cause 
of action. 

(S) Nothing in this part may be construed to impose civil liability or 
criminal sanctions for disclosure of an I IIV-relatcd test result in accordance 
with nny reporting requirement for a diagnosed case of AIDS or an l-IlV're' 
lated condition by the department or the centers for disense control of the 
United States public henlth service. 

lIilltory: En. Sec. 7, Ch. 61-1,I~ 1080; nmt!. Sec. 5, Ch. rYi-1, L lWl. 

CrosA-Reference8 
Statutes of Limitations, Title 27, eh. 2. 

CHAPl'ER 17 

TUBERCULOSIS CONTROL 

Purt 1 - General ProviHionH 

50·17·\01. Policyofslnte. 
50-17-102. Definitions. 
50-17-103. Powers Rnd duties of depnrtment. 
50-17-104. Hepenled. 
50-17-105. Application to require ex"minR\ion or tre"tment for tuherculosis. 
[,O-17-IOG. IlpRring on the RpplicRtion. 
50-17-107. Adjuc\icRtion of RpplicRtion. 
50-17-10R. Commitmcnt to hospitRI on noncompliance with order. 
50-17-109. Order of commitment - warrant for trRnsportation. 
50-17·110. Confinement in hospital - submission to treatment. 
50-17·11 I. Transfer of person to another hospital. 
50·17·112. Procedure \0 ohtnin release from commitment. 
50·17-113. Voluntaryrelertse. 
50·17·114. PRyment of costs, expenses, anel fees. 
50·17 ·115. Emergency detainment - petition - detention. 

Part 1 
General Provisions 

l'llrl CroRs·Heferenccs 
MunicipRI power to estRblish detention 

hospital to prevent spreAd of diseAse, 
7·:\·1-1101. 

MonlAnA Slate I!ospit aI, S:I·21-GOI. 
qunrnnt ifw for tub('rculosis ('(Jntrol in hv ... 

slock, Tit.le HI, ch. 2, I'"rt 1. 

fiO-17-101. Policy of Alate. IL is lhe public policy of t.he sLale 1.0: 
(1) protect persons from t.he danger of Lulwrrulosis; 
(2) provide and mnintain n comprehensive program for the prevenlion, 

abntcment., and adefluat.e cont.rol working toward eradication of Llw dis(~IIf!l-: 
(:n c()o]lprate wit.h other st.nt.e lI~cncies nnd the federal ~ovcrnrnpnt in 
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h
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d
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 p
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d
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S
e
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d
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d
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n
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H

u
m
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n
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u
n

o
d
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n
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ir
u
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o
n
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, 
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an
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o
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ch

la
m

y
d
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en
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ta
l 
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fe
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io

n
s,

 l
y
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p
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o
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n
u
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m

a 
v

en
er
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m
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d
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ra
n
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lo

m
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g

u
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e 
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e 
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x

u
al
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ra
n
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te
d

 d
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ex
u

al
ly
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n
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it
te

d
 d

is
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s 
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e 
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n

ta
g

io
u
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in
fe

ct
io

u
s,

 c
o

m
m

u
n
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le
, 
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d

 d
an

g
er

o
u
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to
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h
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 C
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h
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m
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u
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m
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d
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h
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lt
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n

d
 e

n
v
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o

n
m
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 c
o

n
tr

o
l,

 a
n

d
 

p
re

sc
ri

b
e 

tr
e
a
tm

e
n

ts
 

fo
r 

se
x

u
al

ly
 t

ra
n

sm
it

te
d

 
d

is
ea

se
s 

an
d

 m
ay

 c
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 p
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. 

4
4

0
, 

L.
 1

98
9.

 

50
-1

8-
10

3.
 

C
o

o
p

e
ra
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 f
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a
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d
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n
d

 e
n

v
ir

o
n

m
en

ta
l 

sc
ie

n
ce

s 
sh

al
l 

co
o

p
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b
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 d
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p
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n
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is

. 
(1

) 
T

h
e 

d
e
p

a
rt

m
e
n

t 
of

 h
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 m
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h
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h
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e
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 p
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 p
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h
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h

 o
ff
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 d
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r 
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 p
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u
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d
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f 
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n
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h

 a
 s

ex
u
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 d
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) 
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q
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e
 

p
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n
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p
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r 
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e
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n
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a 
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p
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p

h
y
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 c
o
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h
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 b
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o
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n
ti
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 p
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n
s 

w
h

o
 r

ef
u

se
 e

x
am

in
at

io
n

 o
r 

tr
e
a
tm

e
n

t;
 

(d
) 

in
v

es
ti

g
at

e 
so

u
rc

es
 o

f 
in

fe
ct

io
n

 o
f 

a 
se

x
u

'a
ll

y
 t

ra
n

sm
it

te
d

 d
is

ea
se

. 
(2

) 
N

o
 o

n
e 

b
u

t 
th

e
 s

ta
te

 o
r 

lo
ca

l 
h

ea
lt

h
 o

ff
ic

er
 m

ay
 t

e
rm

in
a
te

 t
h

e 
is

o
la

ti
o

n
 

o
r 

q
u

a
ra

n
ti

n
e
. 

E
x

am
in

at
io

n
s 

m
ay

 b
e 

m
ad

e 
re

p
ea

te
d

ly
 a

s 
d

ee
m

ed
 a

d
v

is
ab

le
 

o
r 

d
es

ir
ab

le
. 

H
is

to
ry

: 
E

n
. 

S
ec

. 
10

1,
 C

h
. 

19
7,

 L
 

19
67

; 
R

.C
.M

. 
1

9
4

7
,6

9
-4

6
0

5
; 

a
m

d
. 

S
ec

. 
6,

 C
h

. 
4

4
0

, 
L

 
1

9
8

9
. 50

-1
8-

10
8.

 
E

x
a
m

in
a
ti

o
n

 a
n

d
 
tr

e
a
tm

e
n

t 
o

f 
p

ri
so

n
e
rs

. 
A

n
y

 p
er

so
n

 
co

n
fi

n
ed

 o
r 

im
p

ri
so

n
ed

 i
n

 a
n

y
 s

ta
te

, 
co

u
n

ty
, 

o
r 

m
u

n
ic

ip
al

 p
ri

so
n

 w
it

h
in

 t
h

e
 

st
a
te

 m
ay

 b
e 

ex
am

in
ed

 f
or

 a
 s

ex
u

al
ly

 t
ra

n
sm

it
te

d
 d

is
ea

se
. 

If
 i

n
fe

ct
ed

, 
th

e 
p

er
so

n
 m

u
st

 b
e 

tr
e
a
te

d
 b

y
 h

ea
lt

h
 a

u
th

o
ri

ti
es

. 
H

is
to

ry
: 

E
n

. 
S

ec
. 

10
2,

 C
h

. 
1

9
7

, 
L 

19
67

; 
R

C
.M

. 
1

9
4

7
,6

9
-4

6
0

6
; 

a
m

d
. 

S
ec

. 
7,

 C
h

. 
4

4
0

, 
L 

. 
1

9
8

9
. 

C
ro

ss
-R

e
fe

re
n

c
e
s 

S
ta

te
 co

rr
ec

ti
on

~.
 T

it
le

 5
3,

 c
h.

 3
0.

 
C

o
u

n
ty

 j
ai

ls
, 

T
it

le
 7

, 
ch

. 
32

, 
p

a
rt

 2
2.

 
M

u
n

ir
il

""
 j

ai
ls

, 
T

it
le

 7
, 

ch
. 

32
, 

p
ar

t 
42

. 
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10

9.
 

P
e
rm

is
si

b
le

 r
e
le

a
se

 o
f 

in
fo

rm
a
ti

o
n

 c
o

n
c
e
rn

in
g

 i
n

fe
c
te

d
 

p
e
rs

o
n

s.
 

(1
) 

In
fo

rm
a
ti

o
n

 
c
o

n
c
e
rn

in
g

 
p

e
rs

o
n

s 
in

fe
c
te

d
 

o
r 

re
a
so

n
a
b

ly
 

su
sp

ec
te

d
 t

o
 b

e 
in

fe
ct

ed
 w

it
h

 a
 s

ex
u

al
ly

 t
ra

n
sm

it
te

d
 d

is
ea

se
 m

ay
 b

e 
re

le
as

ed
 

o
n

ly
: (a
) 

to
 p

er
so

n
n

el
 o

f 
th

e 
d

ep
ar

tm
f'

!1
t 

o
f 

h
ea

lt
h

 a
n

d
 e

n
v

ir
o

n
m

en
ta

l 
sc

ie
n

ce
s;

 
(b

) 
to

 a
 p

h
y

si
ci

an
 w

h
o

 h
a
s 

w
ri

tt
en

 c
o

n
se

n
t 

o
f 

th
e 

p
er

so
n

 w
h

o
se

 r
ec

o
rd

 i
s 

re
q

u
es

te
d

; 
(c

) 
to

 a
 l

oc
al

 h
ea

lt
h

 o
ff

ic
er

; 
o

r 

Cd
) 

by
 t

h
e 

d
e
p

a
rt

m
p

n
t 

o
f 

h
ea

lt
h

 a
ne

l 
en

v
ir

o
n

m
p

n
ta

l 
sc

ie
n

cc
s 

o
r 

a 
lo

ca
l 

h
cn

lt
h

 o
ff

j ..
.. c

r·
 ..

 \
'0

n
rd

 1
I]

;·
!"

r 
th

\~
 c

i .
. 
'\

lm
st

n
n

rf
's

 a
ll

o
w

ed
 b

y
 T

i!
 I,

. 
:,:1

, ,
.1

 
1 
G

-
!
 f

i. 

I 
11

 
I 

I 
~ 

tA
L

L
 

I\
N

:'
 

It
.u

 
g.

",:
:>

r..
 

I 
f
-
~
0
'
 

(2
) 

F
o

r 
th

e 
p

u
rp

o
se

s 
of

 t
h

is
 s

ec
ti

o
n

, 
th

e 
te

rm
 "

in
fo

rm
at

io
n

f
t
 

in
cl

u
d

es
 a

ll
 

m
o

w
le

d
g

e 
o

r 
in

te
ll

ig
en

ce
 a

n
d

 a
ll

 c
o

m
m

u
n

ic
at

io
n

s 
of

 a
ll

 k
n

o
w

le
d

g
e 

o
r 

in
te

l­
.i

ge
nc

e,
 o

ra
l 

o
r 

w
ri

tt
en

 o
r 

in
 r

ec
o

rd
 f

or
m

, 
an

d
 a

ls
o

 i
n

cl
u

d
es

 b
u

t 
is

 n
o

t 
li

m
it

ed
 

:0
 i

n
fo

rm
at

io
n

 c
o

n
ce

rn
in

g
 t

h
e 

lo
ca

ti
o

n
 o

r 
n

a
tu

re
 o

f 
th

e 
ac

ti
v

it
ie

s 
o

r 
w

o
rk

 o
f 

al
l 

lo
ca

l,
 s

ta
te

, 
o

r 
fe

d
er

al
 e

m
p

lo
y

ee
s 

o
r 

of
fi

ce
rs

 e
n

g
ag

ed
 i

n
 s

ex
u

al
ly

 t
ra

n
s­

m
it

te
d

 d
is

ea
se

 e
ra

d
ic

at
io

n
 w

o
rk

, 
an

d
 s

u
ch

 p
er

so
n

n
el

 a
re

 p
ri

v
il

eg
ed

. 
(3

) 
T

h
e 

p
u

rp
o

se
 o

f 
th

is
 s

ec
ti

o
n

 i
s 

to
 p

ro
te

ct
 a

n
d

 p
re

se
rv

e 
th

e
 p

ri
n

ci
p

le
 o

f 
co

n
fi

d
en

ti
al

it
y

 i
n

 s
ex

u
al

ly
 t

ra
n

sm
it

te
d

 d
is

ea
se

 w
o

rk
 b

y
 p

u
b

li
c 

p
er

so
n

n
el

, 
lo

ca
l,

 s
ta

te
, 

an
d

 f
ed

er
al

, s
u

ch
 c

o
n

fi
d

en
ti

al
it

y
 b

ei
n

g
 a

ll
 i

m
p

o
rt

an
t 

to
 t

h
e 

su
cc

es
s 

of
 a

ll
 s

ex
u

al
ly

 t
ra

n
sm

it
te

d
 d

is
ea

se
 e

ra
d

ic
at

io
n

 w
o

rk
 a

n
d

 e
n

d
ea

v
o

r,
 a

n
d

 t
o

 
re

q
u

ir
e 

th
a
t 

th
e 

p
ri

n
ci

p
le

 o
f 

co
n

fi
d

en
ti

al
it

y
 i

n
 s

u
ch

 w
o

rk
 r

em
ai

n
 i

n
v

io
la

te
. 

H
is

to
ry

: 
E

n
. 

S
ec

. 
10

6,
 C

h
. 

19
7,

 L
. 

19
67

; 
am

d
. 

S
ec

. 
I,

 C
h

. 
13

5,
 L

 
19

71
; 

a
m

d
. 

S
ec

. 
10

9,
 

C
h

. 
3

4
9

, 
L

 
19

74
; 

R
C

.M
. 

1
9

4
7

,6
9

-4
6

1
0

; 
am

d
. 

S
ec

. 
8,

 C
h

. 
44

0,
 L

 
1

9
8

9
. 

C
ro

ss
-R

e
fe

re
n

c
e
s 

R
ig

h
t 

of
 p

ri
va

cy
 g

u
ar

an
te

ed
. 

A
rt

. 
II

, 
se

c.
 

10
. 

M
on

t.
 C

on
st

. 
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0.
 

U
n

la
w

fu
l 

d
is

p
e
n

si
n

g
 o

f 
d

ru
g

s 
fo

r 
c
u

re
 o

r 
a
ll

e
v

ia
ti

o
n

 o
f 

se
x

u
a
ll

y
 t

ra
n

sm
it

te
d

 d
is

e
a
se

. 
It

 i
s 

u
n

la
w

fu
l 

to
 p

re
sc

ri
b

e,
 s

el
l,

 o
r 

re
co

m
· 

m
en

d
 a

n
y

 d
ru

g
s,

 m
ed

ic
in

es
, 

o
r 

o
th

er
 s

u
b

st
an

ce
s 

fo
r 

th
e
 c

u
re

 o
r 

al
le

v
ia

ti
o

n
 o

f 
a 

se
x

u
al

ly
 t

ra
n

sm
it

te
d

 d
is

ea
se

 e
x

ce
p

t 
u

p
o

n
 p

re
sc

ri
p

ti
o

n
 s

ig
n

ed
 b

y
 a

 p
er

so
n

 
le

g
al

ly
 a

u
th

o
ri

ze
d

 t
o 

do
 s

o 
by

 t
h

e 
p

h
ar

m
ac

y
 i

aw
s 

of
 t

h
is

 s
ta

te
. 

H
is

to
ry

: 
E

n
. 

S
ec

. 
10

4,
 C

h
. 

19
7,

 L
. 

19
67

; 
R

C
.M

. 
1

9
4

7
.6

9
-4

6
0

8
; 

a
m

d
. 

S
ec

. 
9

, 
C

h
. 

4
4

0
, 

L
. 

1
9

8
9

. 

C
ro

ss
-R

e
fe

re
n

c
e
s 

L
ic

en
si

n
g

 o
f 

ph
ys

ic
ia

ns
. 

T
it

le
 3

7,
 c

h.
 

3,
 

p
a
rt

 3
. 
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1.
 

C
e
rt

if
ic

a
te

 o
f 

fr
e
e
d

o
m

 f
ro

m
 s

e
x

u
a
ll

y
 t

ra
n

sm
it

te
d

 d
is

­
e
a
se

 n
o

t 
to

 b
e
 i

ss
u

e
d

. 
N

o 
p

er
so

n
 s

h
al

l 
is

su
e 

a 
ce

rt
if

ic
at

e 
o

f 
fr

ee
d

o
m

 f
ro

m
 a

 
se

x
u

al
ly

 t
ra

n
sm

it
te

d
 d

is
ea

se
. 

H
o

w
ev

er
, a

 p
h

y
si

ci
an

 o
r 

h
ea

lt
h

 o
ff

ic
er

 m
ay

 i
ss

u
e 

a 
st

a
te

m
e
n

t 
of

 fr
ee

do
m

 f
ro

m
 d

is
ea

se
s 

in
 a

n
 i

n
fe

ct
io

u
s 

st
a
te

 o
n

ly
 i

f 
it

 is
 w

ri
tt

e
n

 
in

 s
u

ch
 f

o
rm

 o
r 

g
iv

en
 u

n
d

er
 s

af
eg

u
ar

d
s 

th
a
t 

w
il

l 
p

re
v

en
t 

it
s 

u
se

 i
n

 s
o

li
ci

ta
ti

o
n

 
fo

r 
se

x
u

al
 i

n
te

rc
o

u
rs

e.
 T

h
es

e 
st

at
em

en
ts

 s
h

al
l 

n
o

t 
b

e 
u

se
d

 f
or

 s
o

li
ci

ta
ti

o
n

 f
or

 
im

m
o

ra
l 

p
u

rp
o

se
s.

 
H

is
to

ry
: 

E
n

. 
S

ec
. 

10
5,

 C
h

. 
19

7,
 L

. 
19

67
; 
R
C
.
~
t
.
 1

94
7,

 6
9-

46
09

; 
Il

m
d

. 
S

ec
. 

10
, 

C
h

. 
4-

40
, 

L
. 

1
9

8
9

. 
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2.
 

In
fe

c
te

d
 

p
er

R
o

n
 

n
o

t 
to

 
e
x

p
o

se
 
a
n

o
th

e
r 

to
 

fl
cx

u
al

ly
 

tr
a
n

s
m

it
te

d
 d

is
e
a
se

. 
A

 p
er

so
n

 i
nf

ec
te

d 
w

it
h

 a
 s

ex
u

al
ly

 t
ra

n
sm

it
te

d
 d

is
ea

se
 

m
ay

 n
o

t 
k

n
o

w
in

g
ly

 e
x

p
o

se
 a

n
o

th
er

 p
er

so
n

 t
o 

in
fe

ct
io

n
. 

H
is

to
ry

: 
E

n
. 

S
ec

. 
97

, 
C

h
. 

19
7,

 L
. 

19
67

; 
R

C
.!

'.!
' 

19
<1

7,
 6

9-
1G

-0
l(

pn
rt

);
 a

m
d

. 
S

ec
. 

11
, 

C
h

. 
~
I
O
,
 L

. 
1

9
8

9
. 
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3.
 

V
io

la
ti

o
n

 a
 m

is
d

e
m

e
a
n

o
r.

 A
 p

er
so

n
 w

ho
 v

io
la

te
s 

p
ro

v
is

io
n

s 
o

f 
th

is
 c

h
ap

te
r 

o
r 

ru
le

s 
ad

o
p

te
d

 b
y 

th
e 

d
ep

ar
tm

en
t 

of
 h

ea
lt

h
 a

n
d

 e
n

v
ir

o
n

m
en

' 
ta

l 
sc

ie
n

ce
s 

co
n

ce
rn

in
g

 a
 s

ex
u

al
ly

 t
ra

n
sm

it
te

d
 d

is
ea

se
 o

r 
w

h
o

 f
ai

ls
 o

r 
re

fu
se

s 
to

 o
b

ey
 a

n
y

 l
aw

fu
l 

o
rd

er
 i

ss
u

ed
 b

y 
a 

st
at

e 
o

r 
lo

ca
l 

h
ea

lt
h

 o
ff

ic
er

 i
s 

g
u

il
ty

 o
f 

a 
m

is
d

em
ea

n
o

r.
 

H
is

to
ry

: 
E

n
. 

S
ec

. 
1I

.1
, 

C
h

. 
19

7,
 L

. 
19

67
; 

Il
m

d.
 S

ec
. 

10
7,

 C
h

. 
3-

19
, 

L
. 

19
74

; 
R

C
't

. 
19

·1
7,

 
6

9
-1

6
1

7
; 

Il
m

d
. 

S
ec

. 
12

, 
C

h
. 

4·
10

, 
L

. 
19

89
. 

C
r
O
H
R
-
n
~
,
f
e
r
e
n
c
e
H
 

P
en

al
ty

 w
he

n 
no

ne
 s

pe
ci

fi
ed

. 
4I

j·1
8·

:.
!1

2.
 



I 
I 

I 
.1

 
I.

 , 
I 

I 
I 

I 

(7
) 

If
 a

 p
la

in
ti

ff
 p

re
v

ai
ls

, 
th

e
 c

o
u

rt
 m

ay
 a

ss
e
ss

 r
e
a
so

n
a
b

le
 a

tt
o

rn
e
y

 f
ee

s 
al

l 
o

th
er

 e
x

p
en

se
s 

re
a
so

n
a
b

ly
 i

n
c
u

rr
e
d

 i
n

 t
h

e
 l

it
ig

at
io

n
. 

A
n

 a
ct

io
n

 u
n

d
e
r 

th
is

 p
a
rt

 i
s 

b
a
rr

e
d

 u
nl

f,
\"

s 
th

eE
{l

~t
iQ

n"
is

,.
c;

pr
o~

ce
d 

in
 3

 y
ea

rs
 a

ft
e
r 

th
e
 c

au
se

 o
f 

ac
ti

o
n

 a
cc

~~
·I

\T
E 

H
 _A

L 
H

 
&3

 iV
tL

I"
A

/{
t 

H
i.

to
ry

: 
E

n
. 

S
ec

. 
2

5
, 

C
h

. 
6

3
2

, 
L

 
1

9
8

7
. 

-k
 E

XH
lB

IT
 

N
O

. _
_

_
_

_
_

_
 _ 

P
a

rt
 

6 
DA

TE
 

(
/2

7
 /

9
 S 

G
o

v
er

n
m

en
t 

H
ea

lt
h

 C
ar

i3
la

f~
ff

1:
at

io
n 

,S
 i

~ 
1

/ 

5
0

-1
6

-6
0

1
. 

S
h

o
rt

 
ti

tl
e
. 

T
h

is
 

p
a
rt

 m
ay

 
b

e 
ci

te
d

 
a
s 

th
e
 

"G
o

v
er

n
m

en
t 

'H
ea

lt
h 

C
ar

e 
In

fo
rm

at
io

n
 A

ct
".

 
lI

is
to

ry
: 

E
n

. 
S

ec
. 

I,
 C

h
. 

48
1,

 L
 

19
89

. 

5
0

-1
6

-6
0

2
. 

D
e
fi

n
it

io
n

s.
 A

s 
u

se
d

 i
n

 t
h

is
 p

a
rt

, 
u

n
le

ss
 t

h
e
 c

o
n

te
x

t 
re

q
u

ir
e
s 

o
th

er
w

is
e,

 t
h

e
 f

o
ll

o
w

in
g

 d
ef

in
it

io
n

s 
ap

p
ly

: 
(1

) 
"D

ep
ar

tm
en

t"
 m

e
a
n

s 
th

e
 d

e
p

a
rt

m
e
n

t 
o

f 
h

e
a
lt

h
 a

n
d

 e
n

v
ir

o
n

m
e
n

ta
l 

sc
ie

nc
es

 p
ro

v
id

ed
 f

o
r 

in
 T

it
le

 2
, 

c
h

a
p

te
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h
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d
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 c
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 c
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h
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 p
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d
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 p
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 d
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 c
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p
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 c
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 r
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 p
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 p
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 c
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 p
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c
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 d
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e
 e

x
is

t­
en

ce
 o

r 
c
o

n
te

n
t 

of
 r

ec
o

rd
s 

co
n

ta
in

in
g

 i
n

d
iv

id
u

al
ly

 i
d

en
ti

fi
ab

le
 h

e
a
lt

h
 c
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h
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n
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 c
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b
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 c
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1. In the fight against AIDS, medicine and public health 
abandoned the tried and true public health and medical practices 
that had been effective in combating other epidemics.· These 
practices included. 

*Early diagnosis and knowledge of infection through routine 
testing of the general population 

*Reporting by name to the public health department for those 
testing positive 

*Breaking the chain of transmission through confidelltial 
partner notification and tracking of the epidemic 
by public health 

Instead of using this classical model, public health took the approach that 
if you provided super confidentiality, anonymous testing, and civil rights 
protections for those that carry the virus then they would voluntarily 
come forward to be tested. This approach has been a failure. In 1989, 
Montana passed the AIDS control act that provided these rrotections. 
Those coming forward to be tested actually declined in 1989 with no 
significant increases in testing until 1992 with the Magic Johnson 
disclosure. Denial is a powerful emotion. 

2. Another example of the failure of anonymity alld voluntary testing is 
highlighted by the San Francisco based National AIDS Behavior Survey. Of 
the 14,000 individuals at highest risk of acquiring HIV, 38% of the g8y 
men and 47% of the injecting drug users had not gotten themselves test 
for HIV. Denial is a powerful emotion. 

Three fourths of Americans visit a doctor e8ch ye8r. Doesn't it make 
sense to advocate for more routine testing with partner notificCltion so 
that these people that are in denial regarding their HIV status can benefit 
from early diagnosis? 

3. You retain the stigma of HIV disease when you keep it a 
special disease. If HIV were mainstreamed and treated like 
other sexually transmitted diseases(STDs) you help erase the 
stigma associated with HIV infection. 



2. Anonymity and written informed consent gives the impression that 
public health workers and doctors can't be trusted to retain 
confidentiality when in fact there has never been a report of breach of 
confidentiality in the 400,000 cases of AIDS reported to the CDC. Public 
health can do much toward alleviating irrational fears regarding testing. 

3. With anonymou~ testing and a lack of confidential reporting to public 
health, a person carrying the HIV virus can continue to engage ·in 
irresponsible behavior and continue to spread this deadly disease without 
being held accountable. 

4. With anonymous testing it is impossible for public health to conduct 
the necessary partner notification of those persons diagnosed at private 
clinics. According to January 23 IR news report, of the 38 HIV positives 
diagnosed in 1994, 1 7 were diagnosed at medical clinics. Doctors have 
neither the staff, training, or time to do the necessary partner 
notification and follow up. Whereas specially trained public health 
professional have a very high success rate in obtaining the names of 
partners. Repealing anonymity will result in a net gain of HIV testing not 
a loss since the partner notification program results in many more people 
being tested. 

5. Anonymity creates a serous problem when someone tests positive for 
HIV then does not return to pick up their results. In Maryland (our cases 
of HIV-Z were discovered at an anonymous testing center. Having a coded 
label, but no name or address, they were able to identify only one person 
when that code was requested. The other three never returned for their 
test. 

6. Repealing anonymity will not drive the HIV epidemic underground, it's 
already there-driven there not by fear but by a lack of proper response 
from the medical and public health communities. North Carolina recently 
adopted the classical public health model in its fight against HIV I AIDS. 
Dr. t\'ilton Guigless, HIV policy maker in North Carolina stated, "Wh'?n 
anonymous centers are phased out entirely, we can fiilily treat this as 
the sexually transmitted disease it really is through the confidential 
partner noti::cation program we have in North Carolina. It's a shame we 
have to wait until 1994 to begin practicing! medicine and public health as 
it should be." 
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HIV INFECTION IS THEATED DIFFEHENTLY 
THAN OTHER STDs IN MON-r ANA 

CURRENT ST ATUTES/ 
POLICY 

Early diagnosis/knowledge 
infection 

Pre-test written informed 
consent 

Confidential reporting by 
name to public health 

Anonymous testing 

Inform the subject of the 
test results in person 

Partner noti ficatioll 

Tracking of the epidemic 

Civil remedies 

IIIV INFEC110N 

of f\O 

YES 

YES 

YES 

SPOIU\I )IC 

~D 

YES 

Prepared by: Joanne Shearer, PO Box 232, E. lIelena, Ml 5f)G35 

4 EXHIBIT .... a .. 

DATE I -d-7 -3.5. .. 
1 \.. '5 B 17 • 

SYPIIIIIS 
(;ONOHHllr 1\ 

YES 

~,n 

YES 

ry) 

r,o 

yrs 

YES 

r'¥J 



. :stateHIV Reportinr 
... La HequirG ~IIY CQut1dng. bUt allOw 

. fesldenl9liS romaln anorrymolls. 

Privacy rights limit 
accurate HIV count 

DECATUR, Ga. (AP) - Federal h('nlth allthorities nlld A illS n­
perts, struggling to get a more aeemal£' ('stirnnte of tllP 1H1In1w1 of 
HlY-lnfected Americans, argued W('(lnrsd;)y ovcr whdhpr stat('~ 
should count itIY patients by taking nnlllrs. 

"We need to balance our goals of s\lrv('ilbllce with 1)lllllalJ rifrlds 
burdcns - doC's it del£'t tesling?" ask('d I,n\\'l('nc£' (;oslin, CX{'('lItj\"(, 
director of lhe American Society of Law nnl! l\tediciIH'. 

The Centers for Disease Control and I'r£'vrntion had "nprd n ,,;IlId 
of about 50 AIDS experts, meeting inlhis AUanln SIII)\l1 h. wOllld :111· 

swer that question instead of ask. 
The CDC convened the meeting to 1H'lp it develop gtlid"lillC's rOI" 

states to accurately report how many prople have IIIV. fhe virtls fhat 
causes AIDS. Although the CDC estimnlcs 1 miiIlion AI1l£'ricans "re 
mY-infected, that's a very rough gurss. 

lilt's really hard 1.0 know how far off YOII ar('," snid Ilr. John W;lId, 
CDC's chief of surveillanc£'. 

Since the start of the epidemic, slaf(' hrnllh d('p:lIflllf'llfs hnv(' ('(II 
lecled the names of patienls with fullhlo\\,11 AIDS and fllt\\'nrdrd tlwt 
number to the CDC. The tally is now Ilhout 210,000, 

But only 24 stales count hy name thr prople who 11<1\,(' III V bill lint 
AIDS, so there's no real data on I1IV (';15(,S. Mnnl:1Il<l (,()\Illls IIIV pa­
tients but gives them aI10n~'T11 ily. 

The CDC is considering .. ,,.lwther;111 5tnt('s sliould II ~l('k IIIV 1';1-
tients by name or by a special code, 50 th('y wnn'l cOlIlli SOlll£' 1':1-
lients twice and 50 doctors can helt('r rnsme th;)t patif'lIls r,rl "PI'IO­
priate follow-Ilp care. Rut the agency Ilcknowledgcd th:1\ ;JflOnymily 
may attract more people to he tested. 

Whatever it (jr'ddes will merely he;1 p,lIi{\('lille, nol ;111 rdid. hilt Ill!' 
decision Is impel lant because stat£'s l11<1l follow ils gllid!'1illCS net 
more CDC funding. For example, Ihe 21 stnles 111<1t Ir<lrk IllV I'a­
ti~nts by name got most of the $5 million the CDC 5P(,llt for IIIV re­
potting eHotts this year. 

The slates tightly guard the mimI's ~ 110t even Ihe (,1)C sees t1lelll. 
'the CDC and AIDS activists agree \Il('re have bN't1 llO IJr('nchC's flf 

.onn~;tnllty, / I- ,/, ... , 
~ ~Jl;(~-») 
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Si];;.l~ !i~;~LTH & WELFARE 

EXHIBil ;)0. __ 6 __ _ 

January 27, 1995 DATL ,I' 2.. 7 Ie; s 
I 

BILL NO. ~~ F? I 7 
To: Public Health Committee 
From: Gary D. Swant, 113 North Frontage, Deer Lodge, MT, 59722, Phone/fax- 406-846-2451 
Subject: Senate Bill 17 

I am not medically trained, or have eXI)ertise in the pathology of sexually transmitted disease. I was however, a 
biology, human anatomy, and sex education instructor at the high school level in Montana for 25 years. I am 
currently the president of SAFE Inc. (Sexual Abstinence and Family Education). In 1994 I made 68 
presentations to approximately 6,000 teens and adults here in Montana about teens and !heir sexuality. 

As an individual I have made a few observations I want to share. In the early years that I taught sex education, 
I taught comprehensive sex education (CSE). However, I changed, and now endorse abstinence ollly sex 
education. Why? Because, CSE didn't work. Research proves the fact, look at the October, 1994 Atlantic 
Monthly for an excellent article entitled "The Failure of Sex Education". You don't continue more of the same 
if it doesn't work. You look for a new model, a new method. 

Lets look at those infected with 
the HIV virus in Montana 

Percent increase 

Dec. 92 
Mar. 93 
May 93 
Dec. 93 
May 94 
Oct. 94 
Dec. 94 

135 cases 7 females by heterosexual contact 
152 8 
161 8 
193 11 
211 12 
220 12 
235 14 (61 % of all cases) 
74% 50% 

Maybe its time to try a new model, a new method. The HIV virus is transferred in general by exchanging body 
fluids during high risk behavior. These behaviors include pre-marital and extra-marital sex, IV drug use, 
especially sharing needles, and anal intercourse. 

The December, 94, AlDSIHIV statistics show that 24 percent of Montana cases are in the age bracket of 20-
29. This means that a number of them were possibly infected in high school. The recent research study, Sex !!1 
America, A Definitive Survey shows that by age 25 the average number of sex partners for American men is 5. 
However, the same study shows that the number of partners does not increase by age 50. Marriage changes 
the sexual patterns of most Americans. My own study of Montana teens shows that one tbird of sexually active 
teens have had more than 3 sex partners. If the HIV virus significantly moves into the heterosexual population, 
sexually active singles are at serious risk of infection. Condoms are at best risk reduction, Susan Weller's study 
in Social Science and Medicine shows a failure rate of 31 percent for HIV transmission. Because you 
ultimately die of tbe HIV infection or opportunistic diseases related to the infection, we must realize that any 
tbing short of our best effort to identify carriers and stop the transmission is unacceptable. HIV must be 
treated like others STD's. 

I understand the political nature of the history of HIV, but the time has come to stop being political, stop 
making the concerns of minorities the priority, and identify infectious individuals, protect health care workers 
and researchers, and have a legal means of reaching their sexual contacts. If the HIV virus significantly 
enters the heterosexual community at large, the medical cost and lost lives of today will be pale in comparison. 

I believe that Senate Bill 17 is a step in the right direction. It deserves to be tried, I don't believe that we will 
be any worse off for trying new ideas in our fight against HIV transmission. 
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Anlericans for a Sound A1I)SIl-IIV Policy 

,J C\ I \ II r\ r y 2 5, 1 9 ~l r') 

Montana hilS an oppor·t.llllity nV")9t ntll· .... r nt.iIL,?G lin l.'~'nr}nl· 

hnve--the chnTlce t.o IlevaJ: hav0" r,lqnificAnt [[TV pr'f.ll,lnl11. vlith 
ei<.Jht active yCllrR i;t}li."S fourV'\"':!f)'-:'Y8,w-nld ('pirl0mi,', 1 r-'\r~ 
f.\ccurately ~hnre whi1t It[l~ work0d (\I\d wh,lI: "Fl~ll1' t. . :'lr.:'jl.'1,·nt·." th(~ 
myths from reality, 1]0 Lo Spr.ilk. Til d n i.n9 ~f), I h(,pl'> to '11\"". n 
~t:rong endOrRp.ment. LO the HTV 1(~9iAlil.tl()1l you all u[1"' II'y i w1 t.,~ 

'l'p.:'t f!nacl.f!cI. 

Perhaps the blggeBt JniRt.akp. madf;~ In thr~ I~i)fly Y"'i'r?1 ,·1 tlll'J 
epidemic was troflting AIDS i1nd [{IV d.tff(~n!T1l1y [1'OJ11 ('d1'''1' :- .... cil)l1<" 

contagiouA and/or S8Xtlfll1y tr·flllfHnitt".(!d di.~~8,~f;(,8. n(-~I"!1l1qa ' . .'r' 'lid 
not encour.age T.'outiJIP HIV difl9nosir. (IJl~.1tiTl'~l) III I\l('ilj('"l 
settinQs, nor roo!:iIle.Ly rp.~)('rt. indi\'j,rlll'l19 011 <1 C':'llt1r10ntj,,,1 
ht1Ais to public h8C\.1th i:\uth()rlti.8~ for "v'c,lllT1\.ary find r:OIlflrl"lltL;ll 
pRrtner noLiflcat.ion I W8 have an 0.pidr::'IIt.ir : today i n I'll(~ Un i I""'>'i 
Stat85 t:hnt is truly ondcl.'grollnd. 

Sndly, it: might not Guqn:ise yO\! 1.11",- flR fl t"0811 1t. of ("11: 

offering inducements, .tnstead, f()l~ ppoplp to r.:(JllIP ("\1,}111';) ('1) 

tIH~LI.· own to he te81.0.d--liJu~ ilJ10llymul1H t 08tiTlIJ rInd 811}'''1'­
r0.r;trictlvp. pr-j\),l\cy pr-otecr.i(HlR--W8 hBV'~ f0W A 1: lh.'lll h"-llf t ''''Q'' 
t~ho\lght to be infect,pd in Olll~ count.ry LndiJ.y Hh" ~:n()\': 1·.hr~l r !lTV 
Atatus. It. il;'l A pipe drerlTll 1:0 belic\"p ,-;0 (: • ..,n {"le.t· (,lr'l I.l1i", 
epidemic; nud8r contxol when () maJ(l.t"i \.y of tll()SP ci"l! __ rY1l\~1 t J, is 
fatal dlsease h(lVA no idei1 they Ill"(=> iTlf~'cled. 'The r"'~;1Jlt of. tIlls 
fntlAci PQJ.ic;y is in[f'ctions k(~r.p OCCUITiJI(J vJhtch cur' f'(~\Tt'lltHJ.l'''. 
and In()f!t of t.h()~e .infecl:0d 111:8 }X'.iTl~1 c\ 0 111.8d opl.il11nl 1l1,'dl('dl !"i1/"r.->. 

Fortunl1L0.1y the tJ."0.nd UYl1.'\Y [L'om LIds Lt l-c<)nce.l')('d ('('\ll'A"'" L, 
finA.lly happening. Whc!l1 VoJ0. first GLIlI'U!d l\SAr I ,,\,';P I t lWIl [i V" 

staLes were do iIlg i1ny par t.ne r no t i f ic,~ Ii nl1, noV! j!H) 1(' 'htll1 1t"l1. f 

are. Anonymolls t.esting is also bF'iTlq plio,sed (~1l1. in TH .• ny !~I/l\ps, 
being replRced by cQnfidenUi11 lIIV IpA1.ing . .TInct n~~~\ j'icti'_'Tl,' 
blocking I."ollti.ne diagJlClRiR in med.icr.11 ~(!I.t.i.Jl~Jr; (He"! ,'1)~") b"jll'J 
r'='ffiOvAd, 



Why is thiR chl1TlIJP OcclJlc.ing7 11.'f1 Atlflp18. '·fr.>rlj!!ir'-' "wI 
publi(~ hnnlth work fen' thA h(?nr~rit of UI'~ gj(;y: nod l.hr' cfJlllillll""J 
good heal th of th080 who O\ro wn.ll, <"'lId 1.hA parl1d.i (Jill of O!lonym i. ty 
and super-confid811t.L..,Ji.ty simply .h!lVE~ provGTl l.ncon<,ir;t('nt with 
sound medical nnri pobUc h·'~lth policy. 'J'hiR W(lfl jnplllhl(~,yeL 
it ha s taken (1 long timp. to an: 1 ve h 8I.'P.; n t t" e (;'-,8 t () f CCJlllll.l ~lG Po 

lives llT}d need]~8!,; sllffp.ri1l9. 

'I'hp. p[·tntnry r:eRROrJ thn lHIIIS\Hd 1tV(~,J IIrlt.r.rrtl Rynl.r..rn hl\l1l1' I:. 
worked Js b8C(lilSe if waf) br'lfi"'-HI IllORtly 011 fr.~nr_ . r8;~t' or 

disclosure of lifestyJ8 (lR potllLf:H.l Otll. hy Handy Sh.i.ltl~ i.T! hi,; 
book "And the Hann pJ ayed 011." Hnving prll~t;Jcipi'~t,~d .i.n mnl1)' of 
the early legis]ntjve rlebAten 011 thiR, T r0.call t.hat tll0 mORt 
oftr:n expr:eRF;8d f8f1T' Wl1fl t:haL rpoplp W01'(! (1fr:;.1il'\ LIt""'; 1 idnni, i tiys 
WOll ld somehow bp di sc 1 olJ('~d tln:oll(J h bl"Prl C'hr~s 0 r Inpr) i ('" 1 
confidentialJty and diRCrimini1tjon WIlllI,! L!"8\1lt. T!Jn .'Irqt1Ir1!'lit 
was them mnde thi1t folk!,; should (nllr.1 w(lllld) voJullUni ly (~Clln('! 

forward to })8 l.e81:0.d--ofl.p.Tl F11l0nYl!lc)l18Jy--i f WP. offc'rr'd U\f.'11'I ,-ivi 1. 
rights owl prjvD.cy protecUons or r!lsl? \·)t?'d cir'ivn tit" 81'Lcll:'lllic 
underground. And imsed 011 th j R 1~e(180n iJlq ""Po did m,w"(~<~d hI (.lr i -]8 

it underground becaus~ 11: Jr; sophjr;l:t-y i'll' its b8r.;L, i'Ild f"o:\r,. 
motivated pollcy at lto worRt. 

Well over f01lt" hllrHh'ed UWlI8 CHH.I cn~''';, of 1\lDS h~"n IH~r"1l 
rf~pot'ted to thp CDC by all fjrty Atat,r> ~'Ilbljc Jt0illth r\(·piU:·IIllr.IJlfS 

without a singJp. b.t'f>ach of cOTlftrJ"ntinllty. 1'hen~ "".-. lillIW'JC)1Jr; 

lists of people tnfected, from hJ (lnd hilnk:f'! to f.IlRIIl'IHt(:'" 

companif!s, to 1\1DS groups, and Ll1P rni I..LL,lry wit h [0."", if ."Iny, 
bretlches of cOTlfJd0.ntifll i.ty 9vr",- 1tr'llJirllJ (WC:IlLl:r'(t. v]r' S~~tv0d ()1j~)J: 
eight thous8nd chi.ldr"PH flnd fclIrdli!?8 i1fr~(~l.0.d by 1I1V L~f:I: Y("'i1)~ 
with no br~ach~s of confidpnUillit.y, .1ltcici0.nt[llly. Jtllll~l. i~,;II't: 
the prQblpm i t wa~ made 011 t: to be, nwi 8holl1 d np-v(,'.l- 11.':\ VP t~I('nn t\IP 

basis [en' pol ley foymrltJoJl. 

Beyond t:b~ ~xpe.r'iellCp. of the me>dJcnl/pol)lic hen 11.11 Cf',nJIIllrl i ty 
actually being i:\b.1(~ to ke8p such infnrJlltll.ion cOllfi(k~lll1nl, lfIi1T1Y 
began to see the benefit.s of r8port:iJl9 <lnil pi1rf.ne!: nntJri('(1\i n n 
through the (\xpeyiencG of F:talE'F: ljke Colorado ~ncl [:;(lIIrh Cnr'()tj,na 
and the United Stal,0.A l11ilitary. Tn [jH'~t:, Lhe I1ljliti'lrr'~, 
aggresRive testi.ng, reporLll1fj, nnd partllr~r llotlfU'nl:i;)]l r'u'qr'<llli 

hils led to a t11l:ee-fold ypducLi(\ll in Utl'~ l:C\Lp (If fHV jllrA('tinn~; 
of activ~ duty m.ilili1ry pen:lOnnr::J over I.hg pARt fi\'~ YP(\I'n. 
State~ with aggr88F1iV8 int:erv0.ntionF: ha'10. thf::d r er:lid""lIl.i(~~ }ll'-'LLy 
milch In c11<?r:k, where those Rt.i1lCfl ,.,rho }1i'lV8 .i.gll( .. \r('~d Ull:'f;P trir:,rj 
a!.: . tru~ fundnmentnls of medicine Find puhlic-hrl,"'lth rpCJ11y 1111\''''' 

ll.tc.le ~dp'l of wh(~ther 01.' no/: tl\Rir flLV "pideJni<:~ €u:" qpttiTlq 
better (Jr' nrse. 

While AS;"P lIn8 largely bP'011 sllppnrtJI}('! of llilvlll9 nI10T1YlTl0I1R 

01 terna ti VAS / we now bel ieve rHIOn}'111011S tAS ti ng i. s prohab 1y not in 
the best interest-. of limit:1Tlg dt8ea~)I~ ApreML Thn CDC did uTi 
analysis of doing away wi th RllonymollR test.lllq ill H'wth CIH'nliIl,"1 
and, concluded that there would he " n0L gain of p00plA } r:!,l l'llill'_r 
thelr IllV stiltUr. by abolishing illlonymO\l!l l.0.~UJl!ol owl ULili.7:iTl'J-
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EXHIBIT __ 7"--__ .. 
DATE __ --.I_-d-..........,;7_--J.1..l;5,-­
'(1 l 5"5 /7 _ .. ----....;;;;....:...1..--

confidentifll partner Tlot if ic~1. i on IlIon: oft.ell, In III h0r: Hnl-d~, 
even without. 0.xpaIld0.d tes t'.; nq in lnpdicfll R8ttlTlqs, T_'I1t'1-np.r 
notif.tcBt.ion of those q~tt.iTlq conftdN1Li(\.l \:(l>stin9 \-,rn\Jd rind 
more people inff!ct8d llnd nOJ. be offfi('\: by RTly pCHH>ibl A d('('r0!)SP 

in total numbers of pf~ople t.!;Rt0d. 

'l'he ActuaJ f'Drpcrinl1C8 of stat-PH imp.lr'IlIPIILi.nq pr'l""Il'7J: 
notiflcat.ion is till cleCr0.l)Ae of pp.opJ(~ 1)"'\1\9 t.PflI:8d •. 'l'hns0 '(lh.) 
hav~ nnJI1r.d ctgaitlflt pflr'I:ner T1(lLi.fi.CflLi"J) hBVP connif" .... ntly HrJr'nl:'f.1 

of di:r:e conRequcnce8. 'I'he I:rll1.h .lu, 11"11',\ hl1"f~ O('r.:111',-.-.d, l:vr'n 
wh8re writl.en informed conflenlifl abo.l ishAd r .It. .if; r,lflll ..... vixtlltl11y 
without incldf!nt. We have leaUl0.d the] \-lOd.d dOPA lFJl" (~T1d dl('ll 

sound mecUcal/pnbllc hAillth policy iR Implcmpnt~d. 

As thls epidemic RIH'EH'\dR \.0 roOl:P. p00ple of cc,l')I', IDe)l-'" 

l\pteroS8XllaJ.s, nnd mor0. \HHJC'r-g(~rV8d cOlnlilulli t i ("8, '.,N(~ r i lid \'pry 
high nccpptance of inslihltillg mor'p LrnditioIlfll tlltCI.·,·"nt.j'\)lf~_ 

You have a gr0.at oppor-tunit.y in I-lr.)l1t,t1Il,l tu linl1t Lot '11. ~3,-,J (''>1-il1Q 

tn the futurE' in r8f1pf!ct t.O HIV dir,(!ilS A 1.£ yOIJ do tl'("nt ]\Jflr;/flr\r 
as we do other scri,ou8 COIlf:ng:i.nI1R <Ii ~I?.-:tf;(~r" HOW"V(~l-, if 1")1] 

listen tn 1-,he old fililed Arqum(-"l1t.~ thaI llH)J-B l.E'f;Linq ,·d_ll ~~('rnphl)·.v 

lead to more lnfectJon~, th011 you VIi 11 1_'n~L!.y J\luch <J1Ji1U,,,I ('0 

yoursp. t ves a long··le1-m 8pidf:'m i c. 

In hopes th.ir5 hr~lp8 to R()1I1P (>xt(.'nl., 1: rC'Jllnin 

Sill r~' f,' t (' J Y Y 0 tl rr; , 

c;,; 1. c P-., 'r--U)/'-..{rA~ 
vl. ,Sh(~ph"".t(l ~3m i It, ( ,h:_ 
PU'~~ i flnnt-, 



SENATE HEALTH & WELFARE 

EXHIBIT NO._--,P.a<:..J __ _ 

DATE I !~7 Ie} S-' 

January 27, 1995 
Bill NO. ;::) B J 7 

Mr. Chairman, members of the committee: 

For the record,my name is Laurie Koutnik, executive director of Christian Coalition of Montana, our state's largest 
grassroots family advocacy organization concerned on issues of importance facing families. 

Truly HIV is of concern to families. All of us have become increasingly aware over the years the impact has not only 
on the infected, but the uninfected as well. Curriculums have been designed to instruct our children. Health care 

- standards have been modified in an attempt to protect providers while guaranteeing anonymity to the patient. Parents 
and loved ones stand helpless by and watch the devastating effects it has on their kids and their friends. Yes all our 
lives have been greatly impacted by mv. -
The question really is : "How long will we be satisfied with tracking the end result of this disease, rather then 

_ addressing its prevention?" My concern is where is the common sense in all of this devastation? Why is it no one is 
complaining nor is their a problem of the reporting of AIDS~ the tail end result of the disease, but we oppose the 
reporting of its onset, HrV. This is the same disease, and never has there been a violation of confidentiality in th;; 

_ reporting ofAmS. 

Doesn't it make sense that we should be focusing our effort" on breaking the chain of transmission by earlier diagnosis, 
_ earlier notification, earlier follow-up of treatment to help the infected live a healthier and longer life. What is the 

controversy? 

- When we treat mv disease differently then we treat AIDS, you continue to perpetrate the stigma of the mv disease. 
When we treat it like we do other sexually transmitted diseases, we demystifY this disease. 

- What we are doing now is only as effective as the infected cares for it to be. 

-
-

Let's not continue to ignore those who are going undetected. Please pass SB 17 for the health and well being of all 
Montana's citizens. 



PHEVEN'l' ION: THE NAMI~ OF 'l'1lIi; GAMl\ 

'Twas a dangerous cliff. as they freely confessed, 
Thoug;h to walk near its crest WCl~1 f:-:O pleClsCln L; 

But over its terr ible edge then) had !] 1. i ppc~d 
A duke and full many a peasant. 

The people said something would have to be done, 
But their projects did not at all \.Cllly. 

Some said, "Put a fence 'round the edge of the cliff," 
some, "An ambulance down in the vnlley." 

The lament of the crowd was profound ;:md W:1~3 loud, 
As their hearts overf lowed wi t.h th8 ir pi t.ty; 

But the cry for the ambulance carried the day 
As it spread through t.he neighboring city. 

A collection Has made, to accumulate aid, . 
And the dwellers in highway and (,11ey 

Gave dollars or cents - not to furni~,h a £enct-~­
But an ambulance down in t.he valley. 

"For the cliff is all right:. if you're) careful," tbr.y ~),q:id; 
"And if folks ever slip and are dropping, 

It isn't the slipping that hurts them so much 
As the shock down below- when th~~y' re st.opping." 

So for years (we have heard), as the~s('~ mish::l-ps occun:f;cl 
Quick forth would the rescuers sally, 

To pick up the victims who fell from the cliff 
With the ambulance down in the valley. 

Said one, to his pleas, "It's a marVt'~.1 to me 
That you'd give so much greater Cltt.ention 

To repairing results than to curing the cause; 
You had much better aim at provention. 

For the mischief, of course, should be stopped at. it.s som:(~c, 
Come, neighbors and friends, let us rally 

It is far better sense to rely on a fence 
Than an ambulance down inl.he vaLley." 

"He is wrong in his head," the m,,).jority said; 
"He would end all our earneE':t enciecwor, 

He's a man who would shirk this responsible work, 
But we will support it forever. 

Aren't we picking up all, just as fast as they fnlJ, 
and giving thorn care liberally'? 

A superfluous fence is of no consequf)nCe, 
If the ambulance v70rks in the valley. " 

The story looks queer as we ve writtnn it here, 
But things oft occur t.hat are str~nger. 

More humane, we assert, than to succor the hurt, 
Is the plan of removing the danger. 

The best possible course is to safeguard the sourcp 
Attend to things rationally. 

Yes. bui ld up the fence and let us II j::.~pens(~ 
With the ambulance down in the valley. 

(\ ~ I ,'- I ~ f , /' t t, l I~' , l r-'" VJ I l 



Governor's AIDS Advisory Council 

SENATE I!EALTH & \'/ELFA~E 
EXH!BIT NO._ q 
DATE_i2..-7-;-'-:-9-_f--

BILL NO. S l3 {7 

Position Statement on Anonymous Testing, Written Infonned Consent and Partner 
Notification for HN infection 

Adopted January 9, 1995 

Position: The Governor's AIDS Advisory Council opposes any legislation that would 
eliminate anonymous HIV testing, eliminate written informed consent for HiV testing, or 
make changes to partner notification procedures. We support efforts to simplify the written 
informed consent procedures as they relate to HIV testing. 

Rationale: Currently, AIDS is treated like all communicable diseases and is reportable to 
the Department of Health and Environmental Sciences (DHES) by name. Individuals that 
test positive for HIV, the virus that causes AIDS, access Montana's health care system in a 
confidential manner, not anonymous. Programs such as the AIDS Drug Reimbursement 

Program, the insurance continuation program or other medical and social services offered by 
the Ryan White Care funds are not provided anonymously. 

The DHES, public health agencies, physicians, and the Montana Medical Association 
support anonymous testing as an option for those that would not test for HIV otherwise. 
Many Montanans, especially people engaging in high risk behaviors for HIV will not seek 
out testing and education unless they feel that they can trust their provider and know that 
their results are anonymous. Oregon had name reporting for HIV, but for eight months 
offered anonymous testing at public sites. Testing increased during this time by 125% for 
homosexual men, 56% for female prostitutes and 17% for intravenous drug users. (Reported 

in The Lancer, 8/13/88) 

The stigma and fear surrounding HIV disease and AIDS continues to exist. There is no 
cure and our best weapon remains education. The consequences of a positive test for HIV 
are very different than those for gonorrhea or chlamydia. 

Written informed consent is a symbol that the person about to engage in a medical 
procedure such as HIV antibody testing understands what has been told to him/her in the 
infOrming session. Persons presenting for HIV testing need more information than is given 
for most types of tests because of the medical and psychological consequences. 

Partner notification for communicable and sexually transmitted diseases has always been a 

basic component of public health and has been included in AIDS work since the disease was 
recognized. DHES has taught partner notification for HIV since the counselor courses 

began in 1985. DHES has not seen any need to change partner notification procedure for 
HN, though they have had the authority to do so at any time. 



'. '.'., I :. \ ~ . I...'l ~ I' I "). 14HK 

Public Health 

TRIAL OF ANONYM.OUS VERSUS 
CONFIDENTIAL HUMAN 

L'\MlJ:-';ODEFlCIE.~CY VIRUS TESTING 

L\L:RA J. FEHRS' DAVID FLEMISGl 

L.\L:REl';CE R. FOSTERl ROBERT O. McALISTERl 

Vln"OR Fox' STEVEN MODESITT2 

ROBERT CONRAD' 

[}""lH,'" of Field S"rvices assigned 10 Oregon Slale Hralrh Divisicm, 
ErnJ.."I/I/v/Oi(V Program Office, Crn/asfor Disease Control, AI/anla, 
G"orgia, USA;' Office of Health Slarus Monitoring, Oregon Srale 

IIt'ullh Di11sivn, Porrland, Orcgon,.4 Multrun-nah Counly Healrh 
D,parrmmt, Porliand, Oregon;' and Public Health Laboratory, 

Oregf", State Health Dit~"sion, Portland, Oregon< 

Summary Before December, 1986, all public human. 
immunodeficiency ,'irus (HIV) testing in 

Oregon was done confidentiallly (using names). In 
December, clients were offered the option of either 
anonymous or confidential services. As judged by 
question,aire responses, the availability of anonymity 
increasec overall demand for testing by 50%: 125% for 
homosexual/bisexual (gay) men, 56% for fc:male prostitutes, 
17% for intravenous drug users, and 32% for other clients. 
The number of gay clients who had tests increased from II 
mean of 42 per month during the 4 months before 
anonymity was available to 108 per month during the 4 
months after, whereas, at public sites in Colorado Olr 

California and private sites in Oregon, the number of gay 
clients tested did not increase. Twice as many seropositive! 
persons were identified during the 3 i months after 
anonymity became available (n = 85) as in the 3! month~) 
before (n = 36). Thus, availability of anonymous HIV 
testing and counselling drew gay men who had not sought 
services under a confidential testing system. 

INTRODUCfION 

IN 1985, state and local health departments in the United 
States made antibody testing for hu..-nan immunodeficiency 
\'irus (HIV) infection available at public testing sites. These 
programmes were designed to pro\'ide an alternative to 
bkxxi donation for persons who wanted to know their HIV 
antibody status, but they now offer comprehensive 
counselling and testing and are thus a primary means of 
preventing the spread of HIV infection.I.l However, there 
has been controversy over whether these programmes 
should offer anonymous testing. In some states public HIV 
testing is offered only after clients have been asked for 
personal identifying information, while in others some or aU 
of public HIV testing is offered ancmymously and clients are 
identified by number only. 

Those who favour the latter system claim that the option 
of anonyrnity attracts clients who would not otherwise 
present for counselling and testing. We exrunined this 
notion by conducring a trial of offering anonymous testing in 
Oregon. 

METHODS 

From August, 1986, to Marcil, 1987, CX>UCIty hclIlth ckpartmcnts 
provided aU public HIV courueUini 2nd t<:sting in OfCl;OO. Mon: 
D=nba, 1986, only confidcntid HIV c::oumdling and lf5ting 
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TARLE I-SlRorREVALESCE BY RI~K FACTOR. ~IR~T·TIME 

CLiESTS.AUGUH 1986TOMAROi IS, 19"7 

HIV arllltx,Jy p<>Slll\"( 

P=tof Percent of 
Rislr. factor No alldimu No rislr. JP"OUP 

Gay non·i\' drug U5CT 468 290 8R 188 
Gay iv drug uso- 70 43 23 329 
He!erosau.aJ IV drug 
user 212 I 131 4 1<) 

Femalc p=u!U!c· ~l 32 I 20 
Hatmophiliac 2 01 2 100-0 
High-rislr. panne< only 627 38<) 4 06 
Other 214 133 I 05 
Overall 1613 ICl:10 122 76 

"Indudes 31 who were also iv drug us.:l"S. 

were offered. Under confidential tf5ting, clients were asked for their 
name, binhdate, address, and telephone nwnber, but no attempt 
WlIS made to verify responses. This infonnation was stomi 
confidattial1y and was not forwarckd to the testin& laboratory or to 
the Oregon State Health Division. 

In December, 1986,25 Oregon rounties, including the ciry of 
Ponland, began offering anonymous as well as oonfidential HIV 
COllIlSel1ing and testing. The availability of anonymous tesOn& was 
tim announced to the public through a press rdc:asc: on the dRy 
before anonymous testing became available and was w)ddy 
publicised in the media. Th=: sites that tested SffiIll nu:nben of 
clients <kdi.ncd to participate. 

From the start of the trU\, clients rea:ivcd pre-test ClJUIlICllin& 
without being asked to identify themselves. They were then 
provided with an infonnation sheet describina the differen;::es 
between anonymous :md confidential testing and were nkcd to 
choose one opticrn. Oie::.ts who chose anonymous lesUna were 
identified by number only. Oients who chose coaf~':iI.I t:eUirIc 
were handled as before the trial. ~ IIld ri factor data 
were oollectc:d from the ~ foan submitted by the: teItin& site 
to the PublicHalth uboratory. Men who rcportrd that they bad a 
history of homo8exual or bixxual oontllCt wt:re defined at py. 
Analysis of demographic, risk factor, qucstioonaire, IIDd acroIocial 
data wu remicted to clients bOng tmed for HIV antibody b the 
first time. Additiooal infonnatian was coUcctcd from • Ide­
administered client questionrWn:. "Thia in£ormItion Indud.td 
knowledge of the availahility of monyrooua ~, _ 'JIftlGV of 
whether it was the availability of anonymity tbIl bad drwwn the 
client to {=ring,!.df~ risk of exposure 10 ~ With HIV 
infection in such a w.,y that diem could be iofecud, cod -.itinc 
time fur dient bc'I:wecn first d.:cidin& that he or she 'NIIIlted teatins 
and lICW&lIy CO!1"Iini in for tcstir.g. On Match 15, 1937, \lie of the 
questionnaire was discontinUo:d bccauIc: of the In.a'CIIae ita demmd 

I 

• 

for testing that oa:urred alttr the Ccnterl for rn-e CootroI IIIIIi 
~tions on testin3 of multiply-aanafused pencaa.' 

Accon:lini to rapon.ses to t.lu:te quotiocs, c!iI:nu Wft'e dMsi1ied 
into three g;roups: thooe otins that rky knI:w mOllymoua tGtins 
was available &rid that they would not omen.m h.Ive COllle fur IIIIIi 
00UIl5Cl1.ing; those " .. 00 either did not know anonyrtlOUl temns _ 
available, or did !mow but stated that they wuu.Id ha\~ ~ 
anyway; I!.Ild thooe who Sllitcd thal thf:y knew BnOn}'IOOUS te.Stintl 
was available, but were not sure wtdler \hey would have o:rne if 
the only option had been confidmtial testing. We estimated the .. 

TABU I I-CHOICE OF TESTING BY a..lnNT GIillUP D!£ 2, 19&6 TO 
MAROI 15, 1987* 

Paantof Tcmna opOOn tdt.-aed 
aimt gr'JUP No aU cUmts No 

Would noc havr ~ }43 29 AnQn)'rnOUl XI5 ,8?~ I 
W;!OOut &nOOymity ~1Il(11~1 

Would ha:v<: come without m '58 Anonymous 32) (~" I 
anonyrruty ~m(j4"1 

Undecided IW I3 Anon)'lTlOOl I U / n% I 
ConfidemilIi II! ( II ". I 
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EXHIBIT_----s.9----­
DATEt:..-~/_-...::;C)~7:._-....Iq .... 5_-

17 -
'~ .. "-<J 

_Yl"."'<f ". 
_ ...... OL 

'" .~. 

Dr"Ij f\-Q,hlvlM.........,....,"'" Ott.-
1>"'''-' 

142 J.3 ~a 00 

0';' G~OUP ANO ......a£R 

he 1~:fTc-<:t of a .. onymous tcstinc. by rid (rOup, Dec 2, 19f16 to 
.\tanh IS, I~ 

.mp;>,1 01 anonymou~ t~ting by calculating the ratio of the nwnber 
"I pc"Nlm who would not have corne in the absence of anonymous 
,,,,-wlg to the nwnbc:~ who would have corne if confidential testing 
h.ad bern the only nptlOO. 'This ratio excluded those clients who 
wen: wodcciJed. 

All bl<xld ~tnimens were tcsted for HIV antibody by eru:'1TIe 
unmun\las~y lElA). Spo:-irnens non-reactive by EIA were 
reported as negauve. Repeatedly reactive specimens were test ;.\ by 
immunol1uor=em antibody or western blot, A positive specimen 
..... -as deflned.s one ~!edly reactive by EIA and either positive or 
cqw\'ocaI on OXlfirmalOry testing. 

RESULTS 

From August to November, 1986,363 first-time clients 
were tested. From December, 1986, to A1.arch 15, 1987 
(aftM" the anon}TIlOUS testing option was available) the 
Ol.lI1lber was 1250. Of the 1613 total clients, 63·5% were 
male and 96·2% were white. Percentages ~itive for HIV 
antibody are shown in table I. 

Of the 1250 clients tested after anonymous testing was 
available, 1I<tS provided information on both their 
awareness of the availability of anonymous testing and 
whether they would have rome for testing if only 
confidential testing had been offered. 29% stated that they 
would not have come if the option had been only 
confidaltial testing; 58% either did not know that 
ano!1}mollS testing was available (307) or stated that they 
would have come anyway (388); and 13% were unsure 
whether the option of anonymity had drawn them to testing. 
11 % of the clients drawn by anonymity u1ti. .... nately chose 
confidential testing. Conversely, 47% of the clients who 
swcd that they wouJd have come under a ronfidcntial 
system chose to be tested anonymously (table 11). 

Risk factor for H IV infection was strongly associated \llith 
the likelihood that a client had been drawn to testing by the 
option of anonymity (fig 1). 49% of gay men tested after 
anonymous testing b=ne available said that they would 
00{ have come if only confidential testing had been offered, 
compared with 13% of iv drug users, 30% of female 
prostitutes, 21 % of persons \~;th a heterosexual high-risk 
p:umer, and 21 % of other clients. G.ty men were 2·4 times 
more likely than non-gay men to say that they would not 
have been tCS{ed had anonymous testing not been offered 
(p < 0·001). As judged by these subjective responses, 
derna.-u:i for testing :tl11Ong t:ay men increased 125% as a 
result of the availzbility of anonymity, rom pared with 17% 
for heterosexual iv drug U5Crs, 56% for female prostitutes, 
33% for persons .... ith high-risk hct .. 7O'..exua! partners only, 
and 31 % for oilier pen;oru. 
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(a) Ot-qroo; (bl Colorado; (e) c..Jifomi.a (only anonymous testing avail.blc); 
:d) ~ privat< ,;1",. 

The validity of these subjective data was assessed by 
cr.a."11ining the temporal relation bem'ecn demand for testing 
and availability of anonymity. Demand for testing among 
gay men increased sharpJy from a median of 42 per month in 
the 4 months before anonjmity was offered to a mean of 108 
per month in the 4 months after anonymous testing became 



,1\ .liLll "" I' (i ll), ,\bnn-\Xl1I1ney-U tt,t;, In conrra,t, the 
.k::l",',1 I,'r te,tlrlg 1[1 nun-gay cliem, increased stcadily 
tt:" ':I>:!J, lut thl' l'\.TlOJ, and wa~ not similarly affectcd by thc 
.ill< >il\'mIlUS ('PI ion I tig 2a I. 

The c('nclu,i()n that the sharp increase in demand from 
g:I\' ,,'hents rl'o;ulted from the anonymous option depends on 
tlll.' .bsUlnption that demand among gay clients would have 
n'mained comtant had Ulonymous testing not been 
a\'ailable, Data on nUlTIocr of clients tested, by risk group, 
werc examined for three senings in the western United 
S::Jtes---Colorado, wh.::re l;onfidenrial testing is the only 
public tl'Sting option; California, where state-funded HIV 
testing is amducted anonymously; and private sites in 
Oregon that use the state Public Health Laboratory for 
testing, In all three settings, testing among gay men 
remained steady from August, 1986, through March, 1987 
(Dillion B, AIDS Education and Risk Reduction, Colorado 
Department of Health, and Ramirez-Rude A, Office of 
AIDS, Department of Health Services, State of Califomia, 
p< :sonal communications), Demand among non-gay clients 
in all three settings showed th,' steady increase seen in 
Oregon public sites (fig 2 b-d). 

The availability of an anonymous testing option in 
Oregon was also associated with a decrease in the length of 
time that gay clients reported waiting between deciding that 
they -vanted testing and obtaining counselling and testing. 
In December, gay clients who would not have come in but 
for anonymity stated that they had been waiting a mean of 12 
months; this waiting period decreased to a mean of5 months 
by February. In contrast, the average waiting period for gay 
clients who stated that they would have come even if only 
confidential testing had been available remained ronstant at 
4 months from December through Fr:bmary, 

Gay men who judged themselves likely to be exposed to 
someone with HIV infection in such a way that they amId 
be infected were more likely to be antibody positive. 55% 
(16/29) of those who stated that they were IXI'tain that they 
could have been so exposed were antibody positive 
compared with 27% (42/154) of those who thought that it 
was likely, 11 % (1 1/99) of those who thought it was unlikely, 
and 7% (4/58) of those who thought it wss very Wllikely. 
18% ~ 12/67) of clients who rud not know their likelihood of 
exposure and 25% (l/4) of clients who gave no response 
were antil:xxiy positive. Neither actual nor pcTCcived 
;111tibody status was associated with the choice of anonymous 
or confidential testing, 

85 clients tested positive during the 3 ~ months after the 
trial of anonymous resting began, compared .... ith 36 positive 
in the 3! months before the t:rial-sn increase of 136%. 95 % 
(81 85) of the clients who tested positive after the trirl begnn 
wc:-ay; of these, 48% (39/81) stated tlut they would not 
have come in if the only option had been conficknrial testing, 
41% (33/81) said they would have, and 11% (9iS1) were 
undecided. 

04 % of clients ""ho received pre-test cuunselling and 
te,:':':1g returned for test results and post-test counselling, 
and this propomon was almost identical for the anoilymous 
a.'ld o)nfidentia} groups lUld for gay and non-gay c:'ents. 

DISCUSSION 

In r.~is trial, the option of anonymity seems to have 
increased testing by 50% overall and by 125% among gay 
men. There was less impact on dem:md for testing among 
female prostitutes and still less among iv drug users. The 
number of seropositive penons idcndficd was twice that 
before the mal. 
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As well as drawing clients who were avcrse to confidemial 
tl'Sting, the option of .rnonymous testing shortened the rime .. 
that gay cliLnts said they waited before coming for 
coUllselling and testing. To the extent that HIV counselling 
and testing is of value in changing behaviours that lead to the 
spread of HIV infection," the ability to draw high-risk _ 
clients without delay is . dvanrageous. 

The effect of an anonymous testing option on demand for 
HIV counselling and testing may differ in other areas. We 
uied to limjt the ability of individuals to affect the outcom..:: _ 
of the study by giving no advance notice to the public of the 
trial of anonymous testing and by restricting our analyses tc 
clients being tested for the ftrst rime. The effect of 
anonymity on demand for testing may be time-limjted; .. 
however, demand for testing among Oregon gay men 
through September, 1987, has continued to be more than 
double that seen before anonymity became available 
Furthermore, some of the clients who stated that they would .. 
not have come for testing unless assured of anonymity migh: 
eventually have come anyway, but a.'1OIlymjry s.eans to have 
drawn them sooner to counselling and testing. 

There are potmrial rusadVllIl.!lIgCS as well as advantageS to _ 
anonymity. In particular, it prevents a counsclJor from 
contacting clients 'vho do not return for test results or from 
reconlJlCting clients in case. of laboratory error. HIV 
counselling and testing centres in other areas might C\'lllWlte .. 
the results in Oregon in the light of the goals of their testing 
programme.tO A flexible HIV testing prograrr .. -ne should 
consider offering both confidc:nrial and anonymous HIV 
testing-mnfldential tesUpg in some settings such ~ 
prenatal or sexu.aI.ly rransmined rusc:ase clinics, and an" 
option of either anonymous testing or confidential taring in 
others. 

In Oregon, anonymity provided a strategy that 
preferentially drew gay males, the population in the state­
CUITeflUy at highest risk for infe-=:-C:oo. As gI'OUP' at risk fur 
HIV infection and public pera;:.c:ion of AIDS cIw1i;c over 
time, it will be necessary to p::riodially re-c\"aluate the 
impact of anonymous testing. .. 

We thw thcoounty health d<penmen~ 0(0rq0n for thciroxJpCrllUoC'l 
"ith this .!Udy; the AIDS f'I'''Ilwl •• 1CS in 0lI0nd0 and CaIifornn foi 
providina data on demond for H I V t<"IlJ1lI in tbeit aMes; and Dcrridr. Di8P 
Pea MUlT2Y. Gcri W~. and loy« Gnnt-Woricy Ibr tbeit .--,.,. 
with data ~t and cnay. 

Con-e;pondcna: s.OouId be: QQdn:sscd to L. J. F .• ~ 0( F.pidrmioIocy 
Room N «)82. New "'lotiro Hcsl'oh ond Environment Dcponm:nt. Be. 961' 
1I'lO 51 Fnonci. Drive. Santa Fe. NM~. U.SA. .. 
I. AQdjtiona!~/Undoaot __ dnc __ b._' 

Ilumon T .J)"'plluuop" \'If\Il rypc III """,,_q>OIII,~ .;na 
.IIMWR 1966; 351 1~2-'5. 

2. Public Hoalm S<mcr P,y' , .... 10< ~ and onib:dr ....... '" f'<T"CIW tI IV 
inftctIon enc\ A IDS. ,; rR 19I!7; 361 ~.,. 

l C_a TI, Mon" SF, .V."Z-.:k L ~ """"_ .= '" AIDS MIiI>DO 
"""",.-".,.,...,.mcn·IAMA 19S7;Ulclllll9. 

•. Wo!IoucII>br B, Sd>e<t.ter MT, &yI<o W: ,,01: Sauol pnocnas _ en ..... ...., .. -
_O(I~ITGl:P.m ."eX~~m­
_ .. _ ~mcn. Abomoctsfrom tlll ............ G>nlmInc:o« 

AIDS. I ..... 1-5, t'l87. Wosi1inecm, DC 5, 
5. hnhw>;0'. 1.-.. '1', T.yIor H·L. '. ~".'T1:nI% AG. Gaaord BG 'Thr H IV"­

"",. ~ <:n """"" ~_,. 0( ~ ~ Aborrom frnm I. 
t~~""AID~J .... I-5.1"", "~.DC: 5. 

6,I'oIloI< M, ~Ia MA,l~ B: s.m __ ~ "'-.nr: Itowkl 0("" 
_.,",* ......... ........,. """"" I'rondI .,., ..... Aborrom from til 
I~ C..onkr<ncr on AIDS. I ..... 1-'. IQII7. W........,.DC 5. 

7. Van (~ GIP. r_ RAP. ~ J ... Ii. El!ocl eX tllV -. 
~anocrual_ ... ~_ .. Iho~ 
Ab<mcn from 111 InltmODOOll ConimIlCr <Xl AIDS. J.... 1-5, I W7. 
Wvl-c.pm. DC:. 

Rlfenwn ~ at f- of IIUf ,.,.,. .. 



SENATE I! c:'{ TH :? \'/;:LFARE 
EXHiL;( j.iO. 10 

DATL 1/; Ii£s --
----

BILL NO. S' <'1.1 7 ---

Testimony opposing SB 17 

My name is Kathy Hayes, I am a Registered Nurse, I have been 
employed by the Missoula County Health Department as· a Disease 
Intervention specialist with the AIDS program since 1988. 
My duties include coordination of the Counselling and Testing site, 
Partner notification, and Early Intervention for individuals newly 
diagnosed with HIV. 

Senator Barnett and members of the committee; 

I am opposed to the passage of SB 17. 

I feel that at this time in our state that the adverse effects of 
name reporting far out weigh the proposed benefits of tracking the 
epidemic. 

My concern is that name reporting discourages individuals at 
highest risk for this disease from seeking testing due to fear of 
breaches of confidentiality and discrimination. 

This would in effect decrease our ability to track the epidemic in 
our state. 

A study performed in AZ in 1989 showed that when anonymous testing 
was provided in 7 counties where it had not been previously 
available 22% of men who had sex with men and 10% of IDU's reported 
that their decision to test for HIV was delayed until an anonymous 
test option became available. 

A second point that I would like to make is that our department and 
all other anonymous test sites are successfully carrying out the 
duties of partner notification. We have found an overwhelming 
majority of the people testing positive at our site are willing to 
divulge information about past partners. In my scores of 
experiences it is not knowing someones name that allows for the 
successful outcomes of name elicitation. It is developing a sense 
of trust with that person so that they feel safe in telling the 
truth about past partners with the end product being more people at 
high risk for HIV are notified of their potential risk without 
breaching the confidentiality of the index case. 

In closing I would like to say that the only thing SB 17 will 
accomplish at this time is a decrease in the numbers of people with 
HIV who find our their serostatus and poses a large threat to our 
efforts at preventing the spread of this disease. 
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Mr. Chairman (Madam Chairwoman), 
members of the committee 

My name is Brien Barnett 

I come before you today representing the 
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more than 11,000 Associated Students of the University of Montana. 

AIDS is a plague, but it is a plague with unique consequences and stygmas. Unlike plagues of 
the past which have affected great numbers of people indiscrimanately, AIDS affects certain 
classes of citizens, generally classes with specific behaviors. However, AIDS can, and does 
affect others, not of those classes who have come into contact with HIV infected blood. For 
this reason along with the fear of retribution, many prefer to dissociate themselves from direct 
identification when seeking to be tested. According to reliable HIV counselors and testers, 
anonymous testing is the overwhelmingly preferred means of testing by those in the 16 .. 27 
age group. This age group, because of the high degree of sexual activity and experimentation 
with illicit narcotics, faces the greatest prospects of becoming HIV infected. For this reason, 
ASUM believes it is not in the interests of public health to remove this option. 

Currently, when a student enters our health service seeking to be tested, they feel very 
assured that their anonymity will be guaranteed. What we must realize is that perceptions, 
particularly in regards to feared retribution, are the reality in which AIDS counselors deal 
with those coming in to see them. Supporters of this bill point to a very good record of 
confidentiality in regards to dealing with other STD's. However, there are fundamental 
differences between HIV infection and other STD infection. As well, by treating HTV solely 
as a Sexually Transmitted Disease, we appear to discount cases of transmission by other 
means, particularly by means of infected needles shared by drug users. 
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Mr. Chairman (Madam Chairwoman), There is an additional concern with SB 17 in regards to 
"written, informed consent." By removing this provision, their is some concern within the 
medical community that they could be held liable for testing which is performed without the 
required documentation. Certainly we understand the need for suspending this consent in 
emergency type situations, or where a provider has been exposed to potential. HIV -positive 
blood. However, within the normal context of HIV testing, we firmly believe that detailed, 
specific, and written consent is not only necessary, but wise when dealing with an issue of 
this sensitivity. 

Mr. Chairman (Madam Chairwoman) I urge you to protect this vital means of testing; and 
further, to protect both the tester and the person seeking testing, by ensuring the need for 
"written, informed consent. Thank you. 

#30 
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I am a native of Montana and also a Person Living With AIDS. After graduating 

high school in 1975 I attended the University of Montana in Missoula. I transferred 

to North Carolina School of the Arts to pursue a career in Dance Performance. 

The next logical step for someone who is interested in the performing arts, 

especially dance, is to go directly to New York City. I arrived in New York in the 

fall of 1981 and found myself in what was to become one the epicenters for AIDS. 

This was certainly not apparent at the time. 

Those years in the early eighties were marked by the deaths of acquaintances, 

peers and close friends who had been among the first to be diagnosed with HIV or 

AIDS. It was not called AIDS back then: GRID (Gay Related Immune Disorder), 

Gay cancer, to name a few. As we pressed forward not knowing what to do or 

how to handle these losses, my partner and I chose to withdraw and in a sense 

deny what could be a reality for us. We were scared to think that AIDS could 

affect us but we also seemed to think that it would never affect us because those 

things always hap pend to other people, not us. Even though we followed what 

vvas happening to our community with Serious attention, we felt helpless. VVe 
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were unsure how to give support to our friends who were suffering from this 

illness, or how to become involved. And most of all, we were afraid. Afraid of 

finding out that we might be in danger ourselves. 

In 1983 my health was poor and I needed to find out the source of the problems. 

Reluctanctly, I volunteered to participate in a study that would follow the 

participant for immune suppression. The only reason I came forward is because I 

was at the point where I felt that I needed to know if I had AIDS. The test involved 

in the study was the first test of its kind and was not the HIV antibody test that we 

have today. The test was not accurate and it could be easily be misread if a 

person had antibodies for hepatitis. Six months prior to my making an 

appointment for this test, I had hepatitis which was not diagnosed. I did not exhibit 

the normal characteristics of hepatitis such as jaundice and fatigue. So I was 

unware of the my infection and was turned away from the study with the 

instructions to have further blood work done to determine if I had had hepatitis 

before. I did not pursue that question until I went through another series of poor 

health: fatigue and weight loss. I found a doctor who told me that the results of 

my blood test showed that I indeed had had hepatitis some time in the past. I felt 

sure that my only problem was that I was not taking care of my hc.:dth since I was 

unaware of my hepatitis infection. My condition improved and my fears of HIV 

infection were allayed because of this progression. I decided against pursuing my 

HIV status feeling that it was not relevant to my situation and I still was very much 
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The idea of not coming forward to be tested for HIV was encouraged by many 

groups who felt that knowing your status was positive did not give you much of a 

chance in fighting the virus. The medical community did not have many answers 

and a positive test meant living with a death sentence. Not knowing at that time 

seemed like a better option than knowing. 

In 1986, I came down with a very bad case of shingles or Herpes Zoster (adult 

chicken-pox). It was strongly suggested that I get an HIV antibody test. Many 

health care professionals felt that shingles was a precursor to full-blown AIDS and 

for many people at that time, it was part of the onset of the illness. I reacted rather 

naively and said that I wanted to see if I could get over this bout with shingles first 

before I dealt with anything else that might be looming over my head such as HIV 

infection. I managed within a year to regain my strength and build back muscle 

where it had atrophied. Since my health seemed to be improving again and the 

shingles incident was behind me I assumed that there must not be anything wrong 

with my immune system. Again, I avoided the isssue of getting tested for HIV out 

of fear. 

Through the next several years, more of our friends became ill and passed away 

in what seemed like a very short time. My partner and I still did not consider 
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taking the test. 

In the spring of 1989, my partner came down with AIDS-related pneumocystis 

pneumonia (PCP). Even though we were initially shocked by the diagnosis, it was 

more of a sense of confirming what we had always feared: to be HIV positive. My 

status was confirmed positive shortly after he entered the hospital to battle his 

PCP. The only reason we were tested is because we had to know not because 

we wanted to know. Our years of denial had caught up with us and there was no 

way we could pretend that we had ignored the signs and signals which might have 

given us a jump start on combatting this illness. My partner passed away almost 

three years ago. 

What seems quite obvious to me is that fear and denial played a huge role in our 

decision not to be tested. In looking back, if we had learned of our HIV status 

before the onset of my partner's opportunistic infection, we could have possibly 

changed the course of his illness. The worst time to find out that you are HIV 

positive is after being diagnosed with a life-threatening infection. At that point, the 

immune system is already severely compromised. The progress in treating 

infections is much different now than it was in the eighties. We want to encourage 

people to become tested not discourage them. 

Because of my personal experience vlith HIV end A!DS , have become an 
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advocate for testing. I feel that a person should not hesitate to learn his sero-

status if there has been any risk involved. Having that kind of information allows a 

person to make choices or decisions which could lead to changing behavior 

patterns and extending life. I feel strongly that there are many people who are at 

risk but will refuse to get tested if name reporting becomes mandatory. The only 

way they will find out that they are positive is with the onset of an opportunistic 

infection. Again, that is the worst time to become aware of your status. Name 

reporting only adds a roadblock to the already difficult decision process of those 

considering an HIV test. 
£XHIBll __ ' .... d-__ 
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There was a great deal of stigma involved with syphilis in the 1800s because 

there was no cure to offer anyone. When a cure was finally discovered in the 

1930s, that stigma was lessened. To demand that HIV testing involve name 

reporting only adds to the stigma which is heaped on the AIDS virus. Until you 

can offer a cure there will always be fear and reluctance to deal with this virus in a 

positive manner. 

This disease is not like other Sexually Transmitted Diseases. To treat it as such 

only acknowledges the lack of understanding about this illness. I strongly urge 

you to vote against SB 17. 
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The following testimony was prepared in response to SB 17. 

HIV and the resultant disease process called AIDS is a CHRONIC illness in our 
society. As the years pass we will speak of this disease as we speak of other 
communicable diseases like syphilis, tuberculosis, polio and gonorrhea. Our 
language will soften, the sometimes damning to hateful to polarized language which 
surrounds today's discussion will subside and we will move on to the next health 
issue which demands attention. 

Historically, we have responded to other disease processes in a fashion reflective 
of the polarized pattern of HIV. Families who have had a loved one diagnosed with 
polio can relate to the social isolation experienced by today's family with HIV. In our 
State, travel through Browning during the 1950's may have been accompanied by 
adults cautioning children to "Stay in the car and don't open the windows". Fear and 
ignorance allowed for the erroneous labeling of Native American as carriers of Polio. 
A diagnosis of Cancer in the 1960's was often treated with silence by families. Fear 
of a negative community response dictated caution. I can remember as a nursing 
student in the 1970's, the day a surgeon created a memorable stir by leaving the 
surgical suite when the patient was discovered to have cancerous lesions. The 
surgeon believed that Cancer was spread through airborne droplets and his fear 
of contact resulted in a seemingly irrational response. 

Today, you are challenged to sort through the testimony to decide what tools Public 
Health Practitioners need to help control of the spread the HIV. The questions you 
ask will be guided by the queries" what will help the process?, what will hinder the 
process?" in the identification of infected people. 

One of the main functions of Public Health is the control of the communicable 
disease. For Public Health Practitioners the skills needed to illicit responses from 
people with sexually transmitted diseases are based in trust and respect. Any Public 
Health Nurse can tell you that a statute which states that an infected client must tell 
you with whom they have had sexual contact is not going to yield sexual contact 
information. Infected individuals can withhold or distort information just as you or I 
can. Why then are we in Public Health successful in controlling the spread of 
sexually transmitted diseases? Success is based in the conduct of the practitioner, 
the skilled interviewer, who conveys competence and trust. Information is released 
to the nurse when the client perceives, through word and action, that they are being 



dealt with in a fair and unbiased fashion. 

Successful Public Health Nurses educate and interview in an interwoven pattern. 
Clients leave knowing how to protect themselves from infection and how not to 
spread disease to others. The Nurse leaves the interview with the information 
needed to control the spread of communicable disease. 

Name reporting and the negation of written consent will not assist us in our work. 
Those actions will add more barriers to testin~J by increasin\:l the paranoia and fear 
surrounding HIV. I can relate multiple incidents where persons seeking HIV testing 
had their blood drawn, I ,t only after continued reassurance of confidentiality. I also 
known of the many times people came to me from other counties stating "fear" of 
being recognized within their own community. 

Presently, some health pel"sonnel are citing pregnancy as a condition which 
warrants HIV testing without consent. In the course of prenatal care, it is the history 
of the patient that uncovers the risk factors that need medic8i attention Vague ideas 
of "looking at risk" are not reasons for medical action. Certainly, the Practitioner 
should convey the need for '11V testing along with the need for other screening 
modalities deemed medically sound when indicators arise. Difficult conversations 
abound in obstetrical care when situations like fetal abnormality and or fetal death 
present. The need for HIV testing should not create an obstacle to written consent 
and education. Pregnant women 2 e highly motivated to protect their growing baby 
from harm. A statute change in not going to alter the maternal impulses, but it may 
add to the adversarial dynamic surrounding HIV. 

HIV is a viral infection; AIDS is a disease. Management calls for wise, 
compassionate care from early diagnosis until death. Control of the spread of this 
infection will be achieved through education that emphasizes facts and self 
responsibility. Public Health r, eds community and legislative support to decrease 
the paranoia surrounding the disease, so that more people can seek testing with 
confidence. Legislation that acts to marshall will not assist in control. 
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